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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

Before the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board

In the Matter of )
HOUSTON LIGHTING & POWER )
COMPANY, et al. (South ) Docket Nos. 50-498A
Texas Project, Units 1 ) 50-499A
and 2) )

)
>' TEXAS UTILITIES GENERATING )

COMPANY, et al. (Comanche ) Docket Nos. 50-445A
Poh4 Steam Electric ) 50-446A
Station, Units 1 and 2) )

JOINT MOTION OF THE DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE AND
THE NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION STAFF FOR

MODIFICATION OF BOARD'S ORDER REGARDING PROTECTION
OF SETTLEMENT DISCUSSIONS AND FOR AN ORDER TO COMPEL

PRODUCTION OF CERTAIN DOCUMENTS AND TESTIMONY

I.

INTRODUCTION

On April 16, 1979, the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board

(" Board") issued an Order in these above captioned proceedings,

which provides in pertinent part that:

"... documents generated by HL&P and other parties
solely as a part of negotiations to settle this
proceeding [nced not be produced]." [ Emphasis added) 1/

The Board reaffirmed this Order in its May 7, 1979 " Order

Regarding Discovery Motions" and in its subsequent instructions

to counsel at the June 1,1979, Prehearing Conference, which

*
concerned documents produced by Gulf States Utilities. The

I
1/ Order Concerning Staff's Motion to Compel Further Answers -

by Houston Lighting & Power Company, April 16, 1979, at 2.
.
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Department of Justice (" Department") and Nuclear Regulatory

Commission Staff (" Staff") (also hereinafter referred to as

"Movants"] now contend, however, that the aforementioned Board
i

Orders have been misconstrued and misapplied by counsel for

Houston Lighting & Power Company ("HL&P") and Texas Utilities

Generating Company ("TUGCO"). Repeated objections by HL&P and

TUGCO counsel at various depositions have served to hinder

meaningful discovery in these proceedings in a key area of factual

inquiry, i.e. , whether factual evaluations and/or studies have

been made which assess the technical feasibility and/or cost of

electrical interconnections between the Texas Interconnected

System (" TIS")/ Electric Reliability Council of Texas ("ERCOT")
,

1

and the Southwest Power Pool ("SWPP"). Movants further contend )
|

that the existence and substance of such documents could reveal I

important information about the business justification of
l

Applicants' conduct which is highly relevant to the issues this

Board will consider at trial .

Movants, in addition to production of these documents, )
further wish the right to compel testimony from certain HL&P and

TUGCO officers and employees, named herein, as to their knowledge I

about such documents and whether these documents are being relied

on in whole or in part as the basis for their testimony in these e

proceedings.

t
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II.
BACKGROUND OF BOARD'S PREVIOUS ORDERS

The scope of discovery at the Nuclear Regulatory Commission

is broad. Section 2.740(b)(1) of the Nuclear Regulatory

Commission's Rules of Practice states.

" Parties may obtain discovery regarding any matter,
not privileged, which is relevant to the subject mat-
ter involved in the proceeding, whether it relates
to the claim or defense of the party seeking discovery
or to the claim or defense of any other party, includ-
ing the existence, description, nature, custody, con-
dition and location of any books, documents, or other
tang ible things. . .I t is not ground for objection that
the information sought will be inadmissible at the
hearing if the information sought appears reasonably
calculated to lead to the discovery of admissible
evidence." 10 CFR Section 2.740(b)(1)

As the Board recognized in its oral Order of June 1, 1979, 1/

there is no legally recognized privilege for settlement or

compromise negotiations, Olivar v. Committee for the Re-election

of the President, 66 P.R.D. 553 (D.D.C. 1975), and therefore no

substantive principle which bars discovery of documents created '

for or used as a basis for settlement negotiations. The Board,

however, initially exercised its discretion to allow protection
,

I
over settlement negotiations in these proceedings to facilitate '

an agreement among the parties et the early stages of discovery:

"...We made an ad hoc exception, so to speak, when it
was presented to us. There were some settlement .

|
negotiations going on that could be helpful to us, to

|

1

1/ See Transcript of Prehearing Conference at 356-357. !
.
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be of a limited nature, duration and the like. We
- certainly didn't mean to be creating new or different

privileges in discovery. We're getting concerned
that we may have inadvertently done so, that is,
concerned with the admissibility of evidence from a
particular case." 1/ .

Movants contend that the Board's intent, as demonstrated

in its colloquy with TUGCO counsel, was to limit its protection

to traditional types of settlement discussions and negotiations

not to matters of fact. In the June 1, 1979 Prehearing Conference

the Board specifically questioned TUGCO counsel about the types

of documents which TUGCO counsel envisioned would be protected

from discovery:

CHAIRMAN MILLER: What kinds of documents would you be
contemplating? You could use the
hypotheticals, but you may not have some
in certain areas. Just what are you
talking about?

MR. SAMPELS: If I sit down and have a discussion with
the NRC Staff and we generated a document
that includes certain possible license
conditions, we're discussing those
license conditions, or possible compromises
in that area, I certainly think that
falls within the concept of a document
prepared solely for the purpose of
settlement discussions.

If I do that with the Department of
Justice, I think it falls within that
category. If I talk with the Department

4

1/ Id. at 357. Movants acknowledge that this Board was mindful *

of 10 C.P.R. S2.759, when it made this ruling which encourages
settlement ef forts among the parties. Movants support such
ef forts but believe the Applicants have extended the Board's
order beyond its original purpose.

,

.
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of Justice - which I did, with Ms. Harris
- and had a discussion with her with !

respect to possible areas or approaches
to settlement and I put a file memorandum
as a result of that discussion, I think
that falls within that category. And I I

should think that a file memorandum that
she might prepare -

CHAIRMAN MILLER: I would have no difficulty in considering
that such documents, developed solely
for negotiating purposes, should be
protected under our Order. We decided
to establish no blanket universal
privilege, but we did shield, at least
temporarily, documents generated solely
for negotiations subsequent to the
entry, I think it was in January 1979,
of the District Cour t decision.

...our two Orders...give a certain measure
of protection from produceability; that
is to say, discovery of documents
produced subsequent to the Texas Court
decision and generated solely for the
purpose of negotiating matters that came
about as a result thereof.

That's as far as we have gone. We could
not and have not given the King's X in
perpetuity and in all proceed ings. . .
[T] hese documents. . .have the ef fect,
under our Order, of a this time being
shielded from discovery. Discovery in
this case, as you know, is not infinite.
That's as far as we have gone.

...[W]e don't have the power and never
purported to shield absolutely nor to
immunize forever from any type of inquiry,
including possibly our own, if it became
mater ial . . . " (Transcript of June 1,

1979 Pretrial Conference at 366-368.] !
[ Emphasis added)

,

#
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III.
DOCUMENTS AND TESTIMONY WITHHELD BY HL&P AND

TUGCO ON THE BASIS OF SETTLEMENT PRIVILEGE

The Department and Staff seek to obtain any documents which

assess the technical feasibility and/or cost of electrical

interconnections between TIS /ERCOT and SWPP and to compel

testimony about these documents which may relate to part or

all of the anticipated testimony of these potential witnesses.

The following section details some of the instances during

recent depositions where Applicants have withheld documents and

testimony on the basis of " settlement privilege" Copies of
~

the relevant pages of these transcripts are attached to this

Motion. Movants believe the deposition transcripts demonstrate

that Applicants have extended the settlement privilege well

beyond the confines of the Board's original intent in order to
shield critical factual matters from discovery, particularly

by extending that privilege to communication with individuals

not party to these proceedings and to potential settlements of

other actions in other forums.

A. Depositions of HL&P's Officers and Employees

1. D. Eugene Simmons, HL&P's Vice President for Corporate

Planning, and HL&P's designated expert engineering witness,

testified that he has met with Alfred Naylor, Manager of f
Planning for Gulf States Utilities Co. ("GSU") to discuss i

i
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a settlement of the current PURPA proceedings. 1/ GSU is a

neighboring electric utility which is not currently synchron-

ously connected to TIS /ERCOT, but does operate in interstate
,

commerce as part of SWPP. GSU is not a party to these NRC

pr oceed ing s. HL&P counsel indicated, however, that Simmons

may'have reviewed or commented on these recent studies but was

instructed not to answer any questions about them. 2/ Simmons .

also testified that "outside of any settlement studies," no

load flow or stability studies relating to interconnection

between HL&P and GSU have been performed. 3/

To illustrate how far HL&P has stretched the " settlement

privilege", Movants direct the Board to the deposition of

Mr. R. T. Sweatman, Director of Engineering and Enforcement for

1/ Deposition of D. Eugene Simmons ('Simmons II"), October 17,
T979, at 263. Currently Central and Southwest Corporation ("CSW")
is seeking to invoke the new authority of the Public Utilities
Regulatory Policies Act ("PURPA) at the Federal Energy Regulatory
Commission ("FERC") to obtain a non-jurisdictional connection
between its Texas and Oklahoma subsidiaries. FERC Docket
No. EL-79-8. Counsel for HL&P confirmed, at Mr. Naylor's depo-
s i t ion , that GSU had in f act done load flow and perhaps other
studies relating to interconnection. Naylor also confirmed that
he had discussed interconnection between GSU and HL&P in the
last three years but declined to testify further since he under-
stood the Board's ruling to prohibit this. [ Deposition of Alfred
E. Naylor, October 11, 1979, at 17-22.] FERC Docket No. EL-79-8
involves a request by CSW for a FERC order mandating non-
jurisdictional interconnections between TIS and SWPP. j

!

_2_/ Id. at 316. ;
,

3/ Id. at 317.

.
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,

the Texas Public Utility Commission. At Mr. Sweatman's
i

deposition counsel for HL&P and Mr. Sweatman's counsel objected

to Mr. Sweatman's answering any questions about discussions with
i

Mr. Simmons which concerned communications between HL&P and Gulf

States Utilities regarding interconnections between the two

systems. 1/ Counsel for HL&P also objected to questions regarding

whether any employee of HL&P informed Mr. Sweatman that HL&P

was performing stability or load flow studies to assess the

effects of synchronous interconnections between TIS and the

Southwest Power Pool. 2/ The Department and Staff thus respect-

fully request the Board to compel answers to these and similar

questions. Mr. Simmons has clearly waived any " privilege"

regarding settlement when his communications are made to a

person who is not a party to the settlement.

2. Kermit Williams, HL&P's Manager of Engineering Design

and Development, testified that he knew of load flow and stability

studies which related to the synchronous interconnection of TIS
|

with SWPP. Williams was instructed not to produce these documents

and was instructed not to answer any further questions on the
i

basis that these studies involved " settlement discussions" |-

l

1/ Deposition of Robert Thomas Sweatman, February 14, 1980, i
at 29. I

2/ Id. at 30.

.
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between Central and Southwest and Gulf States in the FERC/PURPA

proceeding. 1,/

3. John F. Meyer, Jr., Supervising Engineer at HL&P
i

participated in the preparation of work done for a recent study

by Stagg Systems, Inc. , HL&P's outside engineering consulting

firm. This study apparently examined the interconnections

between TIS and SWPP. 2/ Mr. Meyer was also specifically asked

to review a CSW proposed interconnection at the FERC/PURPA

~ proceeding at the direction of his superior, Mr. Williams. 3/

Meyer likewise refused to produce these documents or discuss

his evaluation of this proposed interconnection studies on the

basis of a " settlement" instruction. 4/

B. Deposition of TUGCO's Officers and Employees

1. Gerson Berman, Vice President of Engineering and

Purchasing for Texas Power and Light Co. , testified that he is

a member of a TUGCO group established to study a DC intercon-

nection between TIS and SWPP. 5/ Counsel for TUGCO instructed

the witness not to answer questions about the existence of that

1/ Deposition of Kermit Williams, September 26, 1979 at 33-34,
75-36.

i

2/ Deposition of J. F. Meyer, Jr., September 13, 1979, at 7,
72-75.

3/ Id. at 82-83.

4/ Id. at 7, 72-73, 82-83, 128, 129.

5/ Deposition of Gerson Berman, December 10, 1979 at 50. I

!
, , .
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study or the work of that group which apparently is assessing a

DC intertie between TIS and SWPP. TUGCO counsel objected on the

basis that the answer related "to mat:ers involving settlement

or possible settlement of this controversy or controversies

directly related to this controversy." [ Emphasis added] 1/

Counsel for TUGCO also gave the same instruction when counsel for

the Department questioned Mr. Berman about the existence of "any

group of individuals which is considering an AC intertie or

interties between the Southwest Power Pool and ERCOT." 2/

The same instruction was given to Mr. Berman in response to a

question by counsel for the Department as to whether the Texas

Utilities Company system ever undertook to determine how many

ties would be adequate to interconnect the Southwest Power Pool

and TIS. 3/

2. Ted L. Hatcher, Manager of System Engineering for

Texas Power and Light Co. , testified that he also participated

in talks with CSW representatives where interconnections

between TIS and SWPP were discussed. TUGCO's counsel instructed

Mr. Hatcher not to answer any questions regarding studies,

reports, or analyses made regarding these interconnections on
,

1/ Id. at 54-55. '

2/ Id. at 55-57.

3/ Id. at 88-89.

.
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the basis of " settlement pr ivilege".1/ While Mr. Hatcher

testified that he considered the cost of interconnection between

TIS and SWPP to be in excess of $50 million, he refused to give
i

the basis of this conclusion or further details under a claim

of " settlement privilege". 2/

3. Roy R. Parks, Director of System Planning for' Texas

Utilities Services, Inc., was instructed by TUGCO counsel not to

provide his reasons for disagreeing with the conclusion of a

1977 Federal Power Commission report that no additional internal

transmission would be required for a TIS /SWPP interconnection.

TUGCO counsel further stated that Parks' answer might require

the disclosure of work done relating to settlement discussions

with CSW. 3/ Later in his deposition Parks also was instructed

not to answer questions as to whether his review of an intercon-

nection plan proposed by CSW and the accompanying load flow and

transient stability studies indicated that the transmission

interconnection proposed between TIS and SWPP were strong or

weak. 4,/ Parks, however, testified that TUGCO would incur

1/ Deposition of Ted L. Hatcher, August 14, 1979 at 91-92.

2/ Id., October 17, 1979 at 600-01.

3/ Deposition of Roy R. Parks, July 27, 1979 at 239-40.
,

|'4/ Id. at 292. ,1

|
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"large costs" if it were to operate in interstate commerce but

he was instructed not to provide the basis for this opinion. 1/
4. Wesl ey M. Taylor , III, a Vice President of Texas

i

Electric Service Co., testified that he is part of a Texas

Utilities group 2/ which is studying the costs of an interstate
DC interconnection. 3/ Counsel for TUGCO, however, refused to

allow the Department to ascertain the scope or conclusions of

these studies, "to the extent that it [the study or studies]
involves actual cr potential matters relating to the settlement
of this controversy." [ Emphasis added] 4/ Mr. Taylor also

refused to respond to questions as to the existence or contei

of studies done by TUGCO which relate to the interconnection

of the Southwest Power Pool and TIS. 5/

1/ Id. at 293.

2/ This group consists of Messrs. Hulsey, Berman, Tanner, and
Parks. Deposition of Wesley Madison Taylor, III, November 16,1979 at 97-98.

3/ Id. at 95.

4/ Id. at 93. See generally Id. at 85-106. Counsel for TUGCOalso asserted the " settlement privilege at other times where it
is not clear that any actual settlement is even ongoing. For
example, counsel for TUGCO instructed Mr. Louis F. Fikar, Exec-
utive Vice President of Texas Utilities Services, Inc., not to
testify regarding DC interconnections "to the extent that there
might be any matter which relates to settlement discussions or ,

potential settlement matters of this controversy." Depositionof Louis F. Fikar, November 29, 1979 at 47-49.

5/ Id. at 128-133.
j
.
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IV.
ARGUMENT

Applicants have repeatedly argued that a synchronous

interstate interconnection between TIS and SWPP will cost the

consumers of Texas over $1 billion over the next 20 years.1/

Applicants have further contended that synchronous interconnec-

tion would seriously degrade the reliability of their operations.
,

Movants anticipate that these two arguments will constitute the

major thrust of Applicants' defense in these proceedings to

charges of conduct inconsistent with the antitrust laws or their

underlying policies. In its most recent Motion to the Board,

HL&P stated that " Houston's assertion that interstate intercon-

nection in accordance with CSW's proposal would adversely affect

it and its customers is an important justification for its oppo-

sition to such interconnection proposals." 2/ However, under the

umbrella of the Board's " settlement privilege," Applicants have

attempted to prevent discovery of key factual documents which may

tend to support or contradict Applicant's business justification

1/ See, e.g., Houston Lighting & Power Company's Additional
Responses to Department of Justice's First Set of Interroga-
tories and Request for Documents, dated January 16, 1979,
Response to Interrogatory Number 6.

*2/ Motion of Houston Lighting & Power Company to Compel the
Department of Justice to Determine Procedures and to Provide
Fuller Responses to Houston's First Set of Interrogatories and |

Requests for Production of Documents, dated February 12, 1980 i;
lat 12.

.

|
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In United States v. Reserve Mining Co., 412 F. Supp. 705

(D. Minn. 1971), a case concerning violations of po]Iution

control laws, the District Court found that Reserve had falsely
i

represented that its proposed underwater disposal system was a

feasible alternative to its then-present disposal system and

that it was technologically and economically infeasible for

Reserve to dispose of certain waste on land. Since Reserve's

documents indicated a contrary conclusion, the company withheld

those documents claiming several types of privilege, including

a settlement privilege. In rejecting that claim, the Court held:

" Finally, the claim that the documents were part of
an offer of compromise is frivolous. Many of the
documents were never included in the compromise
offer. Accepting this argument would mean that
Reserve could shield all documents relating to
the economic and technological feasibility of
alternative discharge systems because at some latter
date they might be used in compromise negotiations.
This, obviously, is not the law. The purpose for
the privilege surrounding offers of compromise is to
encourage free and frank discussion with a view
towards settling the dispute. It is not designed to
shield otherwise discoverable documents, merely
because these documents represent factual matters
that might be or are incorporated in a settlement
proposal. See, e.g., NLRB v. Gotham Industries, Inc.,
406 F.2d 1706 (1st Cir. 1969); United States v.
Tuschman, 405 F.2d 688 (6th Cir. 1969); Federal
Rules of Evidence, 408. [ Emphasis added]. 412
F.Supp, at 711-12.

In Reserve, the Court questioned the ability of Reserve
'

to immunize important factual matters from discovery merely |
Ibecause the documents were or might subsequently be revealed in

settlement negotiations. Movants in the instant case seek
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production of the f actual documents which assess the engineer-

ing feasibility and/or cost of potential interconnections

between TIS and SWPP, not the details of the posturing of the

parties with respect to these factual materials. Applicants

have prevented the discovery of the existence, use of, and

reliance upon the documents in question. Thus, the Staff and

Department have been prevented from even determining whether

these documents were in fact presented to or by the party or

parties with whom Applicants are or were negotiating, though

this is not be controlling as to whether these should be

protected. 1/

Any reliance placed by the Appilcants on the FERC/PURPA

proceeding 2/ as an ef fort to settle these proceedings is

also misplaced. There will be no ultimate determination of

interconnection issues at the FERC in the ongoing PURPA proceed-

ing prior to the termination of an extnesive study by the

parties to that proceeding. D. E. Simmons, llL&P's designated

1/ See, United States v. Reserve Mining Co., infra, In Re Special
Grand Jury, Etc., 433 P.Supp. 1094, 1097, note 2 (N.D. Ill.
1977), Magna1 easing, Inc. v. Stater Island Mall, 76 F.R.D.
559 (S.D.N.Y. 1977) and Fed. R. Evid. 408 ("This rule does
not require the exclusion of any evidence otherwise discover-

,

able merely because it is presented in the course of compro- j
mise negotiations.") '

I
2/ FERC Docket EL-79-8; In Re Application of Central Power & j;
Light Co. }

l'

e

t
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expert witness in the instant case and HL&P's representative on

the steering committee for that study group, estimates that the
,

study of an AC/ synchronous interconnections between TIS and SWPP

will take two to three years. 1/ As resolution of the antitrust

issues at the NRC must occur prior to the issuance of the operating

licenses 2/ [for Comanche Peak (approximately August, 1981) and

South Texas Project (approximately September, 1983)]. It appears

unlikely that a study just begun will enable the PERC to finally

determine the issues under PURPA in a time frame relevant to the NRC

proceedings. Moreover, as this Board recognized in its October 5,

1979 Order Regarding Motions Based Upon Decision of United States

Distr ict Court, "[I]t cannot be held that proceedings by the FERC

based upon [PURPA] in any way supercede" these proceedings. 3/

Furthermore HL&P and TUGCO have not offered any explanation

of how production of the documents in question (and testimony
i

relating thereto) could irreparably harm any on-going settlement

i

!

1/ Deposition of D. Eugene Simmons, February 7, 1980 at 35-36. I

2/ In Re Toledo Edison Co. (Davis-Desse Nuclear Power Station,
Unit 1), ALAB-323, 3 NRC 331, 345-46.

i

i

3/ The statutory framework governing these two proceedings is
Histinctly different. Section 105(c) of the Atomic Energy Act
of 1954, as amended, requires the Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to remedy a situation inconsistent with the antitrust laws or -

their underlying policies. PURPA specifically states that
" competitive relationships shall not be disturbed." See, Order
at 18-19, Public Utilities Regulatory Policies Act of 1978,
S203 (adding S211(c)(1)).

.

1
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discussions. Applicants' burden to show immediate and -

irreparable harm from disclosure of " settlement" documents may
have been less in the spring of 1979 when the Board bestowed

Iupon Applicants a qualified privilege in order to encourage

meaningful settlement discussions. Now, however, on the eve of

the hearing, there is no indication that any settlement in these

proceedings will be consummated. Hence, continued protection

would serve no realistic function.
Finally, Applicants' use of the " settlement pr ivilege" has

frustrated Movants' efforts to delve into the facts upon which

Appl icants' experts may base their opinions. For example,

TUGCO's designated expert witness, E. D. Scarth, refused to

answer whether he was aware of certain crucial engineering

studies analyzing the impact of TIS /SWPP interconnections on

TUGCO, except outside the context of settlement. 1/ This use of

the " settlement privilege" is especially troubling in the depo-
sitions of Mr. Scarth and Mr. Simmons since it has prohibited

Hovants from discovering the facts upon which Applicants' experts

may rely, either implicitly or explicitly, as a basis for their
testimony at trial .

1/ Deposition of E. Dale Scarth, February 12, 1980, "Certifi-
.cation of Questions" at 1-8.

.

'
- .,
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V.
CONCLUSION

For the foregoing reasons, Movants respectfully request

this Board to modify its prior Orders relating to the scope of

the settlement privilege in the instant proceedings and to

compel production of and testimony about any documents which

assess the technical feasibility and/or cost of interconnections

between TIS and SWPP. Because of the importance of this issue

and the limited time remaining to pursue meaningful discovery,

Movants further request that responses be hand-delivered to

the Board on or before March 3, 1980 and that 3 conference

call be scheduled with the Board on March 4, 1980 to resolve

the issues raised by this Motion.

Respectfully submitted,

7) |/1/ *

Frederick D. Chanania / Susan Braden Cyphert '

waadj kJA Awix./ &%
Michael B. Blume Lavid A. Dopsovic'

Attorneys, Nuclear Attorneys, Energy Section
Regulatory Commission Antitrust Division
(telephone: 301-492-8665) U.S. Department of Justice

(telephone: 202-724-6667)

Dated: February 28, 1980 .

Washington, D. C. i

i
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I

~

'
I what he had done, who he had talked to.

2 MR. DOPS3VIC: I thought T was using
i

3 Houston Lighting & Power.

4 MR. COPELAN3: Well, he's already

5 testified about what the study groups are doing.

6 0 Other than those discussions --

' A. *It-i-s ry-understandi W -that-the workin?" group~

-7- -" --=

8 of the technical studies steering committee under the

9 FERC unbrella is going to investiqate AC and DC

.

10 interconnections and no interconnections and.they wl)I ,!. .ym , . =. .
. ,

11 pick the locations that these interconnections will be.
.. . . . , . _. _ . . . _ . . . .. _ _ . __ .:

.r _- -- _ 12__ . _._ ._____Q . ' " Co u l d ;,yo # 'g t .v e nn. a. br i e f. ~ove rvi ew .to _.the .. ben t _; z-

...

13 of your knowledge where the working group is right now in,

14 terns of its progress, if you know?

15 A. They are drafting some reconnendations to be

16 presented to the steering connittee and which will be

17 passed on to FEPC preparing a hudget and an outline of
'

13 the next phase of their work effort.

19 0 Do you know what is the estinated time that

20 these studies will be investigated?

21 A. Studies will he investigated?

22 0. That 's a poor phrase. Do you know how lon, j

|
23 the working group intends to study the AC and DC

24 interconnections?

25 A. I have an opinion about it. |

!.

_ _ _ _ __ _ _ m m.
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O

1 0. What is your opinion?'

2 A. I think it will take at least two to three

3 years, that is, to do the conplete AC interconnection.

4 It would take nuch less than that to do the DC:

5 .O . Much less, did you say?

6 A. Yes.

7 1 0 ig = Ro h n feggs.mof .whphJge ...wo r k inagr_ougsw-rf = m .u=;t i_
_ yy., __ _ _ . .

8 doino, is that strictly enlincering or does that also
.

9 include costs?

10 A. I assune that there will he sone costn
n.. ...~. . .v.-- . r- _ _ ..---x__.-- . . _ _ _ _ . .. .__

. 7;; _- _ . : ._. ; _ _ .; =.- _ _ _ , , - . . . _ __

,

~~

11 involved in it. I'm not sure that that's in their scope.

Z. __T. . . _ . f.12. _
_

n o t . ,su r e ~. a.b o V,.t.. .1.t . _ . .. . . . _ .._
~

+ 1 .*.T .. _ n. =~ ~~.~ ~ .. _-.__

.I'm just
- . _,. . ..u..s- . - . . ...._ m

13 0 In terns of the steering connittee, how e'oen,

14 that differ from the working group, if you could -lo s t

15 briefly explain that?

les A. They do the stee ring.

17 0 well, who is on the steering connittee?

1R A. There are representatives on the creering

19 comnittee fron each of the parties in the FERC docket in

20 this natter.

21 O. Are you '!ouston Li15 tin; & Fouer's

22 representative on the steerinn co9nittee?

23 A. I am.

24 0 If the workinq contil t t e e , if you were not sure

25 that the working comr.iittee was consitiering the costs of

D**D *D'TYA
n R S b3 .~< -

. .-
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'.
MR. WEISS: He is asking about all of the outside

,;
2

consultants that have been hired by HL&P.
3 -

MR.CHANANIA: On the interstate question. '

4

THE WITNESS: Mr. Stagg, Herb Woodson, and Abeg

Braitman, and the NERA organization.-I-can't think of any~ ~ ~ ' ~

.

6 '

more.
7 -

BY MR. Cl!ANANIA:
8

~ ~ ' - ~ " - - ~ ~ ~

Q And I would also like for you to list for me

9
in that kind of cursory fashion which studies you personally

to
have reviewed or commented upon which considered interstate

. ~
11-

~
. .

~

interconnections or operations 'by"I!L&P or by any other-TIS '--- -

12
_ system?- _.

'

r - a- * -
- ""' ~ "13

MR. BALDWIN: Exclude from that answer, Gene,

('* 14
studies that have been performed within the ambit of

15
settlement negotiations. Go ahead and answer the question.

16
THE WITNESS: I reviewed the Stagg study; I

_

7
-

reviewed the PTI study, PTI-1, PTI-2; the Stone and Webster

18
study --

19
MR. BALDWIN: It is clear, as I understand it,

20
Mr. Stagg has done some work very recently on the settlement

21 '

type thing. But that is not what he is referring to when he

22
cites the Stagg study.

23
MR. CHANANIA: Yes..-

24
BY MR. CHANANIA:

25
0 Would you also have reviewed the 1968 Gulf States-

i:Oce- 9edera( c.Repotiers, Snc.
.

444 NORTH C APITOR. STREET
WASHINGTON. D.C. 2000t
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'

1

!!L&P-TP&L study . . ,

3

2*

A I was a part of preparing the joint study by.
3

'

the three systems involved, and I reviewed the FPC studies
'

() that were related in this area. .
-

.

5 .

O Were those the ones -- what years were they in?
,

6
A' I> guess there was one in '67 and '72, and the

'

7
recent one here which took two or three years, '76, '77,

8 ,

and '78.
* - -

9
Q As to the 1968 study, did you discuss with Mr.

10
McReynolds the conclusions which were reached in that study?

11
A That was a long time ago. I don't remember

12 specifically. I am sure that we had discussions about the
13 study, and I am sure that I probably had some discussion

with him regarding the conclusions.

15 .

O I'believe your previous testimony was that no
16 load flow or stability studies have been conducted since
1)

then which would relate to an AC interconnection between
18

Gulf States and llouston Lighting and Power. Is that correct?

19
A Outside of any settlement studies, yes.-

20
Q Do y~ou think that within the scope the~ -

,

21 conclusions of the 1968 study are still valid?

22 I would have to go back and look at them again.Ag
NAO 23

I can't say offhand.
.

24
Q In order to study an IIL&P-Gulf States AC inter-

25 connection, would you in your work in the Corporate Planning

cc- 9edera{ cReporters, $nc.
444 NORTH CAPITOL STREET
WASHtNGTON. D.C. 2 Mot

G202) 347 3700
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1' .
this proceeding. In Answer 1(f)to the Staff interrogatories, i

I

/
I2 it states that no express assignment has been.,given to you |

* '

|
,

*

3 -
',

with respect to the scope of your testimony.

4 Since February 19, 1979, have you received any
.

'
5 assignment with respect to the scope of your testimony in
6 ~ '

the NRC proceeding? .
. . .

.

7 A .No. . . .
-

8 0 Have.you had any conversations with Mr. Naylor

8 of Gulf States Utilities regarding possible interconnections

10 between Houston Lighting and Power Company and Gulf States

" Utilities within the last six months?

12 A I have had some negotiations, some discussions

13 involved in the settlement proceedings.

I) 14 O That is the settlement between Gulf States and

15
.

Houston Lighting and Power? -

16 A The settlement involves Gulf States Utilities.

17 Q And it.is,a part of the overall settlement of the

18 dispute between. Central & Southwest and Houston Lighting

and Power? ,
'

19
. ..,

20 A Yes,.it,is.
, ,

s.
e

21 MR.. MILLER: I have no furhter questions at this
,

22 time. We will be certifying to the Board Mr. Weiss'
.

'

23 instructions not to answer the questions, in order to get

24 a ruling.. We will resuae on that basis.

25 MR.tEISS: Mr. Chanania?

cAce 9cc|cra[ cAeporters, .Onc.
444 Nort TH C APITOL S TFt CF.T

WASHtHGTON. D.C. 20001
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1

ordar at a later date.
2

HR. CLEME"TS: Are you speaking of a proceeding
3

before the NRC, in which there would be notice and hearing?
4

[ ' MR . CART!EY : That 's right.

BY MR. BLUllE :
6

Q Let's return to you, Mr. Naylor. Can you tell

7
me what your duties are in your present position with Gulf

8
States?

9
A My present dut ies are the responsibilities for

to

the energy resources of the, Company, generation planning,
11

interconnection planning, negotiation of interconnection

12
agreements.

13
0 What were your duties as Assistant to the President?

A I had the same duties, just a different title.

'
Q And as Superintendant of Planning, what were

'8
your duties?

17 |'A My dQties involved responsibility for
,

i

'"~

generation planning as well as transmission plannirJ. But
.

I did not has the resp;onsibility of negotiation on

20
interconnection agreements.

21
Q llave your responsibilities in generation planning

22 involved you in creat.iag load projections for Gulf States?
' 23 A I was resp ncG le for making the l'oad projections

24 when I was the Supervince of Planning. But in my present
25 position, that is now under the responsiblity of another

.

cAce 9ederaf cAeporten, Snct

444 NORTH C APITOL STf:ECT
( WASHINGTON. D.C. 30001
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I1

department. '

2
0 Which department is that?

3

A That is the Transmission Planning Section of our )
4

(' System Engineering Department.
;

Q Do you presently review projections of.cnergy j

6 !

costs?
1 -

;

A Energy costs? ;.

8

Q Yes, sir.
9

- A I make the projections of energy costs, so I
10

guess I review them also.

11

Q In your present position, do you get involved
12

with studying the feasibility of upgarding Gulf States'
13

present transmission?

A No.
15

0 Are you involved with the planning of new

16
transmission facilities?

17 '-

A No. *

18
Q Do you participate in economic feasibility

19
studies for transr.__. ion additions?

20
A No.

21
Q Would you just briefly expand a little bit on

22
what you mean by including in your duties .. transmission

23
planning?

.

24
A Well, I am not doing transmission planning now.

25
I used to be responsible for transmission planning.- At that

c:Oce- Sedesa[ Nepozieu, Snc.
444 NOR i'i C Art?OL. STREET |

WASHINGTOS D.C. 20000

(202) 34 7 3 f 60

|
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1

point in time when I was responsible for transmission
2

planning, I was responsible for making engineering studies
3

to determine where the lines were to be, what the voltage

( was, when they would be built. But I no longer have that
5

responsibility.

6
O Are you involved in interconnection planning at

7
the present. time?

8 .

'A Yes.

9
Q In what way?

10
.T Well, I negotiate with the other companies, if

11
our transmission planning people determine that there is

12
some benefit to the Company to have a new interconi ution

13
from a load standpcint.(

, i.
It is my responsibility to negotiate with the

15
other companies, whoever they may be, about the proposed

16
interconnection, and the voltage and when it is to be

17*

installed. -

18
O In your duties with GSU, have you had any contact

19
with employees of Houston Lighting and Power Company in

20
the past three years?

21
A Yes.

22
O Is that in the context of interconnection

(
23

negotiations?
|

'

- 24
| A We have not negotiated about interconnections. |

25
I have %nown employees of Houseton Lighting and Power for a )r

|

cAce. ]cderal cReporters. Dnc.*

444 NORTH C APITOL STREET
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20001

(aoa) 347 37oo
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shichWo have an interconnection with them,I
number of years.

is open. We are on certain industry committees together,2

3 and in that area we talk to one another.

But I have not had discussions with them about(
5 negotiating on future interconnections,

.

llave you had any discussions of any kind with6 0

Ilouston employees regarding interconnections between Gulf7

States and Houston in the past three years?8

-
A (Conferring with counsel) The answer to the

10
questions is yes.

can you describe those discussions for me?11 O

12 MR. CLEMENTS: Mr. Naylor indicates to me in

a conver$ation off.the redord that these negotiations about13

which you are questi6ning.him, or discussions, rather, are14

the same, are part of the same discussions that are the- 15

subject of the non-disclosure order we previously dsicussed16
.

concerning the settlement negotiations as they have beenI

described between Houston and the other parties in this18

action.

We don't feel like ti would be appropriate for20

him to discuss those discussions and thereby reveal the21

same material that might be contained in the documents which22

k 23 have been held non-disclosable.
'

24 Again, it is simply our wish to abide by what we

understand to be the decision concerning these materialc.25;
,

.
cAce 9edera[ c.Reportcu, Bac.

444 NORTH CAPITOt. STREET
WASHINGTON, D.C. 23000
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1 That is exactly the same way weMR. COPELAND:

2 I think you arefeel with respect to our oun witnesses.
3

entirely correct.

As I indicated, only because of11R. CLEMENTS:
(

this order, as we understand it, do we not wish to discuss

the discussions nor do we wish to disclose the documents6

or documents that have that r.iatorial as their foundation7

and thereby reveal the material. We just do not feel like8

we should be called to task to do so, without being directed9

to do so by the NRC when there is an outstanding order.10

11 BY MR. BLUME:

Mr. Naylor, have you had any discussion with12
O

Houston employees regarding interconnections with13

Houston, not in the context of settlement?14

I would-like to ask you15 MR. CLEMENTS: Excuse me.

to explain that question in the sense of "not in the context16

of' settlement," as not referring to Gulf States as being17

a party to a proceeding that is being settled.18

I think for the record it is pretty19 MR. COPELAND:

clear that the Central and Southwest proposals necessarily20

involved an intereconnection with Houston Lighting and

Power Company and Gulf States, and that Gulf States has not2

been a party to any of the litigation that has occurred,23

but they are obviourly a necessary entity in resolving the24

25 Central and Southwest dispute. That is why they were in

.
c0ce 9edeta[ cAeportets. Onc

444 NORTH CAPITOL STRCCT
WASHINGTON. D.C. 20001
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I think Mr. CLements is quite correct,I

the discussions.
that requiring Gulf States

and I think the Board has so held,2

ld be

to disclose whatever occurred in those discussions wou '

,

|3

in effect a breach of the confidentiality agreement4 .

'

that was entered into, and I think that ought to settle the
,

I5 ,

|

matter, and let's get on with it.6

Maybe for clarification you could
,

|7 MR. BLUME: !

ding

tell me if these are documents which were produced regar8
!

!

discussions between Ifouston and Central and then transmittedf9

\10 to Gulf States? >

|No, I think it was much more than
MR. COPELAND:11

I think Gul'. States was involved in doing some load
that.

things like that. But I
flow studies, as I understand it,13

have never examined the documents. I don't know what --14

tiaybe I have examined them. But I1S I shouldn't say that.

can't recall offhand what they are.16

Would these be documents created
,

!17 MR. BLUME:

since the institution of the District Court litigation?18

19 MR. COPELAND:
Yes, certainly.

20 MR. BLUME: Thank you.

Again, Mr. Blume, I want to make' MR. CLEMENTS:
We

our position clear. We are not trying to be evasive.22
.

are trying to abide by what we understand to be the23

ruling. We feel like any materials which contain that infor-24

mation and would reveal it are subject to that order. As25
.

cAce-]cdcta[ cRepotiets, Snc.
444 NORTH C APITOL ETRECT

W ASHINGTON. D.C. 2000t
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29 M'

,

_

1 Stuart?

2 MR. FRYER: I suppose so.

3 Q. (BY '4!1. BLUMC) : Tom, in your discussions with

S1::no ns pha sjh,Ly,v.e r .g g?,,lp ne d ggygi se u.s s i o n s .d== M4:..:z)s.c ..e me .,.:...,n, . , . _ .. - - . . .. . . . . . . e--. . s.

5 between IIouston Lighting and Power and Gulf States

6 Utilities regarding interconnection between the two?
' ' c? ; . ; .. ... ; ._ ,. ,

,, ..Just a moment ~ - , '- "
= - - .

. . , ~

. . . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . . . . _ .

7 MR. BALDWIN:
Pr

3- before you answe. answer that.

9 With your permission, I have

. . . ,
- . ,-

..f i e.o;_tha t_ the re,.m _ .__ ,._PE~~10- =.j us t=ci n fo rmed=co un se L.e fo rm tJhelA._ G1s y_3 0f
. . . . . . - - - - . = . = - . = _ m_ ,- - ___

11 have been settlement. negotiations in this case between
- .-

:-, : .
. .. -. . . .

" add obher members offlouston Ligliting and P wer C "" ~~~ ~ ' ~

12 pan

13 the controversy, and of necessity, other utilities

14 surrounding then or close to them, and that those
.

-a
.

. - . . . , ,- . . . .._

15 conversation's hav6 been ruled confidential by the' , . .

. . - . . .

15 licensing board. - And I wili object to' .your inquiry into _ - . ..

.

17 conversations that may have been related to the Public

18 Utilities Commission concerning the settlement

19 negotiations.

10 If he can differentiate between

21 the two, I have no objection to Mr. Sweatman testifying

22 about nonsettlement negotiations. But I didn't know

23 whether he was aware of the Board's order or the scope of

24 it.

1

25 MR. BLUP48 : Well, to the extent'

,

h
~ ~ " " " " " " " ' ~ '

wrt r nu i Monn F: r. ASSOCIATCS, IYC.'
. . . . _ _.

..
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..

I that any employee of Houston has informed Mr. Sweatman of |

2 any negotiations ongoing, or the content thereof, tha

r !
'

3 confidentiality of those discussions has already been
_

-

'
i

4 waived, and I would ask that Mr. Sweatman answer my !
0|
U.

u :--.- _:= n 3-;;,_ - =-i& - ; -- r=m e -
^

:: _ .
q u e s t i o n . ;= _ . =. . . ra=

-.i -~ :. i. _.-- p . . - . - . - _ _ _

I5
b

6 MR. BALDWIN: I would ask f!r.

7h-I ~1 -_Sweatman tolnot answer the question -until awe get-CBo'ard ""- ~ IF

s
'

8 ruling on that. Because that is absured. They have
.

i

9 already ruled that conversations between IIL&P and Gulf
1

10 States Utility concerning settlement may not be . breached k _
,_ .

p. . . _ . . .; - _ , _g -

. f;_w . .. _m _. p_.i _ :rr-3; - . -- e.~ c__.m.. m.
.

11 in this case. And you are trying to come in the back

f.[12; ' ; door on5a$ matter.:theUBoardThasir~uledTon ;two2orkt;hriefg tic-512
~ ~

ff - 5%''
4

13 times. '

'

14 MR. PRYER: I will instruct him

15 not to answer that, partly-on what Mr. Baldwin said, and l' -
-

h
'

16 partly on the basis of motions before the NRC to obsetye
, i--;

i

17 confidentiality. '
'

.

19 MR. BLUME: I would like that

19 certified. ,)

20 0 (BY MR. BLUME): Mr. Sweatman, has any

21 enployee of Itouston Lighting and Power informed you as to
<

'[22 whether Houston is running a stability study on load flow |
'

hl23 studies to assess the effects of synchronous ,

'

24 interconnections between TIS and Southwest Power Pool on f
25' its system?

_4
|
'

WILLIA'1 J. MOORE & ASSOCIATES, INCu
iao u o e a nv r neuc __ cau numnorn _me v a e_ __ ___ .U
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4

1
MR. BALDWIN: Same objection.

2
MR. BLUME: I am not asking fo r - !

3 the content of the studies or who was involved. I am

4 -askingswhe-ther--he"has-b~een-intdrnred7hNt such7IIIdles are ~.
5 ongoing.

>

6
. MR. BALDWIN: And you know very

|

'
_ . .... . ...-. _ _.:._.- .- . . :----- -- . _ .

'

7
.

_

.-
well you could not ask the same question of, for example,

,

J 3 an officer of IIL&P. The Board has ruled on that. ,

9
MR. BLUME: To the extent that

E 1 .10
~

E E ~

' 'f' -,somebodyi f rom.-11L&P h'as -informed"a -nonparty of' -

f_. | |
_

11 negotiations ongoinc?
-- ~' ~ ;;. - _Q :; '." --:=? d- 9.. : ;. .. a - ' 3= r n; 5@ , :" W

-

,

. - '~ '.

g~ 12
- - - -- f'-v

MR. BALDWIN: If you take the '

'fx
[ 13 position that

&e
they are a nonessential party, we can go up

,

'
,

j l

3 14 on that. You know where you will end up on that. l'

\?+ ' ,

g 15
MR. BLUME: I don't think it is f

n

5

( 15 as clear as you are making out, Mr. Baldwin.
$
? 17

MR. BALDWIN: If you don't, youa qe
i 13

h
take it to the Board and you know what will happen. i

'

f 19 $MR. PRYER: I will instruct him ; [
,

2 ') not to antwcr tha t, as well. | . h
, g

- 21 I
'

But I would like to state for 'j u
3

{_ 22
" the record that Mr. Sweatman is a me.nber of the study lj i i

it ( l

-

!| 423 group in the PERC proceeding. Mr. Sweatman, and I think (
,

24 Mr. Simmons, and I think a representative of several of l

25 the various parties involved. Mr. Sweatman can explain j-

di, . . .
|'

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . . . _ . -_

* * * ~ ~ ~ ' ~ ~ ' ~ - ~
f' * * * * * * * * *
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4

-

his relationship in that regard better.
-

> )--

1 f
4

But it is my ,i

2

understanding that many of these discussions betw
y
!-
Ieen Mr. .

3
Sweatman and Mr.

Simmons have cone up in the course o Ir
4 "

that study proceeding, 3

that has been ongoing..at FERQp,e w i s
5- ret gm J. _ .. |~ ~3..jt _

. , . . . . ' - t_'-# - ^ ^~. ~ ' ' . ._ a u;- h= W"
- N

h[
G

MR. BLUME: I would like that7 I
,instruction certified, as well. ~ .g-.. - ~ ~- n' y W

8 Q.
(BY MR. .BLUME) Tom, you mentioned you had

- 9

met with Dale Scarth regarding the Central and South
-

' 'i
,

\\ .
8

west10 controversy? i

i \

dd r -.
._._ uu .s6=- .

. m
~:Wf=""~~~'Afr-ye~[AiiNbI[h ;-. m==___- - - - - - -- {jr')~ ~ !

",

e n n that
,

to say that /;Ih12
when.I say I have. met with hin, .

,m
-. , _ .

. . . _ ~ . - - - - ~ ~ ._: , # wi :ii N
I h~ ave _had' discussions

_
..

._

t13 '
with him, because I have -- I am participating i

- ',1,t,
n the16 '

proceeding before the FERC on SWPP with the applicati
on. t15

q
t

. ..By virtue of the fact I have
16

attended several of the meetings there and the fact ~ .
_

that
.

17
an advisory group has been <

formed, which is basically an
,

'
,

;18

engineer from each party, and we have met subsequent
i'

3
to19

the FERC -- or the meetings in Washington at the
20 buildings of the FERC, | |

we have subsequently met on two
, .,

other occasions without counsel, a member from each pa t
,f .I

'

21
.,y

r y,
.

}; 22
to discuss the y,asibility of a joint (c )'

study of all i ; .

23

the feasibilities and -- or the hh(~h
.|parties to look into
5t

24 ,1, }
feasibility of various kinds of interconnections b t by, h 'i

t

'

e ween25 ERCOT and i q..
the Southwest Power Pool.

1 ~*h
. n/ a..-.
l,WILLIAM J. MOORE & ASSOCIATES, INC..Syn y a r. . . . - ~ ~ ~

_ _ -
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1 wel 11

~

f 1-
'generators in it.

2 0 Are you thinking of load flow studies done for

3

g:- this contingency? -
.

_ . . - , :,_ .. .; _ _ .
- __ _. :

,

A Yes. - .
-

,
*

5
Q And are you thinking also of stability studies for

6 ' '

-- + h 4 a - tingency?- - - - - - - - - - - - - - -- -. -, _

7 '

A Yes. -

-

8
'

O ,.Are there any other studies you're thinking of for

9
loss of largest' generators?

-

- ~ . - _ _ _ .~ .. .. , ..

==- =- - .10
~

-- n - -- - c,u= wm v' w -- - - A ~w-~.. -

A No. ,

~~ -11
-- - -

-Q Are there different types of stability studies 1. .-
-,

- .. . - _ _.. . . c.w

you're thinking of'for loss of the largest generator in TIS?,

(- 13
MR. COPELAND: Object.to the form. What do you-

14
*

- -

mean, " types", counsel? Do you : can different studies?-

'

15
MR. BLUME: You're right. Let me try it again.

BY MR. BLUME:
,

_

17 '

Q Do you know what a transient stability study is? ,

18
A Yes. By my definition, yes.

.

19
Q Do you know.what a dynamic stability study is?

,

20
A Yes, in a sense. ,

*-,.

Q Do you distinguish between dynamic and transient
' '

(' 22
stability studies? . ,

-

23
A* Yes.

! 24
O h you aware of dynamic statility studies for lossAce Federaf Reporters, Inc.

25
of the largest generator in TIS, operating as it does today?

1

|
,
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33
2 -

f. A No.-
' =

.

I 2
Q Are you aware of transient stability studies for

*
. _ _ . __ -

3
the. loss of the largest generator operating -- for TIS6

-,

..( : ..4 . - ~

n

.

. operating as it does today? . .,

'

A Yes.
.

6 n .. nnva unu ann. ,,ny *nu 1 < ty e +ma i de ~e
_

m- , ~ . - - ,, s . ,

,
. .

7
one or two of the largest generators in TIS while operating

8 in synchro'nism with Southwest Power Pool? '

9
A No.

: =- ,s== = | ~~~~ .
.. U- - 'Y -

. _,=..n. . ., .w_ . 3 0 . . =v ~ ~ '

Q Have you'done any load flow studies for loss of
.. - -

33
_

.

a =p.; , . 1. ' r one.,on two . 96. thAlargest . generators. irr $1S.1@Mroperiiting g ;,. . a.a , , . .- -
. x . -

- - - . - - . . , .

12
. . - . - - . . . . . ..

in synchronism with the Southwest Power Pool?

(- A Wait a minute - repeat the question, please. )
'

,

14 -.

(Whereupon, the Reporter read from the record, '-

' 1A.510 15 .

n..THE WITNESS: No. ..

T .a

16
'

BY MR. BLUME:
17 -hQ Are you. aware of any stability studies for loss of

.

18

one or two of the largest generators in TIS while operating
19

in synchronism with the Southwest Power Pool?

20
MR. COPELAND: I thought he just answered that

,

21 ''.,
iquestion.
1

(. 'MR. BLUME: I asked him if he had done the.m. I'm |

'

.

23
asking if he's aware of any such st'udies.

| 24
| Am. Federal Reporters. Inc. BY MR. BLUME:

25
.

Q Let me ask you this~: Are you distinguishing

|
.
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*

-

f I between reviewing or being aware of such studies, or doing,

2 them yourself?,

3 A Well, I was trying to answer your question. I'm,

(:'
.4

-

-

,not real ture . . . .. .

._ -.. ..

---5 ,' .;.-...-..... = - - - - . = - - - . - - = - - - -

:--

MR. COPELAND: There were some studies of that
6 nature in the settlement discussions that we ' talked about

/

D*If.f.*'.: soy,,, ,m,ghg$ng 3 @ . $ answer any_m_ech guestio_ns.2- ~ - . re- :- _ ,, ,

8 .' MR. CHANANIA: So it's clear, is that the
.-

9 settlement discussions referring to the FERC proceedings?
10 MR. COPELAND: It' relates to the studies that were

a:--- =._..:: - -- =4g i '=..-=-z=2=-= m=n ~= % . n--*== n==t . . :. = - .== : : + c.n -- = = ="~ -~ done in the Central hnd Southwest Corporation and Gulf States .

- - - - - 12
. Utilities. .

;- .- jg .:. . c:-- -

.

--. ; ; .. .;.....,....7..- 7,.r. 7 5 h .g -2fc.L.;_
,, , . .

-
. .-_.r. -_.------.r---- mm

13( He has another clarification.,

.,
o. .

. I4 .' THE WITNESS: Can I get the question one more '

-

15 time,'please?
. . . . . . . .

'

16 MR. BLUME: Will you read it, please?
,

, ,

"

17 (Whereupon, the Reporter read from the record.)
18 THE WITNESS: I'm aware of studies being done. I

Ur'- have not done these studies myself, and some studies that,
' 20^ were submitted by Central and Southwest. There was some data

e

.-21 that was submitted'to the SEC.
22

~

( ,1C fis
,

23 -

.

24
wune neponus. nne.

,

25

.
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(Recess.)
I. -

,

wrb/agbl I MR. BIcUME: We'll be back on the record.

2 BY MR. BLUME:1.300

( 3 O Mr. Williams, I'm going to give you a document*

4 titled, " Preliminary Report 1986, Special Studies, TIS -"

r - 5 'C&S Conducted by Houston Lighting and Power." .

6 I ask the -Reporter to mark this as Williams.g ,

7 Exhibit Number One on deposition.' ,

8 (Whereupon, the document ,

9 . previously referred to as

10 Williams Exhibit One
,

II
~ was marked for identifica-

12 tion.)

(
'

13 BY MR. BLUME:

Id O I'd like you to just look over the first para-
~~

.

15 graph or any part or all of it.-

'

~

16 (Handing document to the witness.)

17
|

Iem just going to ask you about the first paragraph

18 at this point, and this is in reference to your answer before

that you weren' t aware .of any load flow studies besides those19

20 -- load flow studies regarding outages in TIS while inter- ,

21 connected with Southwest Power Pool, except those load flow

22 studie. done in relation to settlement discussions between,

,

23 CSW and Gulf States.

24 MR. COPELAND: That's not what he said, Counsel.
Ace FeCrat Reporters, Inc.

25 MR. BLUME: I'm sorry if I mischaracterized it.

.

,-
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*

i .
,

wrb/agb2 1 BY MR. BLUME: -

2 O Would you state for me whether there have been

.any load flow studios done for those contingencies outsideI3
.

4 'the scope of settlement discussions?
''

.

5 A Shbuld I repeat my answer? .

6 'I think I made the statement that there were

7 several studies made in regard to a Central and Southwest
.

8 study that was submitted by PTI -- Stone and Webster, that ,

9 we had copics of, and I'm aware of those being run and I
,

10 looked at them, I've seen those studies.
%

And th re were s;"e studies made.regarding11 c -

12 reviewing those assumptions or what was said'in those studies,
i

13 ' I did not make' the studies directly.

'

14 Q Do you know who made those studies?'

~~

15 A I don't know who signed this - _who initialed-

'

16 or signed on this thing. This.was submitted by F.J. Meyers,

17 I assume that's John Meyers, whose initials are on the thing.
'

18 He could have been one of the guys who looked at the thing. ,

19 O , An.d for fear of repeating mycelf once again,

20 did you tell me that -- what did you tell me regarding ,.

e-

21 stability studies for outages in TIS while interconnected

.' 22 with Southwest Power Pool? -

23 .A I believe your question was one or two machine

24 losses, and I'm not familiar with those studies that were
i Ace-Federd Reporters. Inc.

25 run.

.

e



_ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _

.
.

.

.

Excerpts from Deposition of J. F. !!cyer, Jr.
September 13, 1979

|
;

1



., . .,: 7, :
*

i,

. ..

deoS |.! O Havo any documsnts been withheld for any reason
I

I| from among those which you selected from your files in respon

2 1
!! to the subpoena?
i

3
( I A There are some documents which my lawyer advised

-

'

| me not to supply.

5
Q And do you know why they were withheld?

6
: MR. COPELAT.3: I'll answer that question,

4.c = 2-- . . -t.;;,
|

<-.y --. . . , . - .. .. . _. ...:

Mr. Canania. They were basically three groups of docu=ents,
4

8
as I recall. We will be providing you a list of those

9
shortly and explining why they were withheld.

. - 10:=. . . =.~.: . c .c. -

. u. = As-I recall,.one.of them related to.certsia. work.--

11
thatMr. Myer had done in connection with STAGG studies, and I. _ ,

.v. -
.

- - - - - - u 12 :
- ..: :: . . ._:..,._

_

think the depart =ent unc.erstands our position on that subject
'(.. -'

13
There were some docu=ents that were done in

14
connection with the settlement discussion with CSW. There's

15
one other group wHch doesn't come to my nind right off.

,

16
MR. CHANANIA: Would they be the microfiche

17
requests?

18
MR. COPELAND: No, no.

19.

MR. BALDWIN: All that microfiche stuff has been

20
produced. It's being withheld - really that you haven't

21
-seen -,

/~ - *22
~

....

MR. CHANANIA: I understand that. I just want to,

. . -

.. "
23 - -

s

make sure --

24 .
- . . . .

.

--~ ~ MR. COPELAND : There V -- cne other group that relz% no, % . . ,,,

.- 25 |E'.Y Q!C. %*-). 4 : . -~! - . w- --- ~

*L. . . . y. ..~ ',
- ;

'
.

'
- .;.

A.'*:.%|. '. ,- --.
, _.

J. . y _.-

. ;.: ; . . . . ... .
.

i
. . . . ' .

.

L I
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1 A. Would you clarify that?

2 li G Did the CSU proposal to FERC that you just
13, testified that yot' worked with in the last two years, did(..- y

. .

4 that involve interstate or consider interstate operation of
5! HL&P?

i
:

. _.2.- - - . 6 : .: r A. =Yes,=CNSW2 filed =that.4- F == - = ~ ~ ~=2".
.

7 G Can you describe what you did in your review ofj

- !
8 the CSW proposals and any recommendations that you might

9 have arisen from your review of the PTI proposal?
. . . ..., -. . . . . , . .>n. - - - - - - - -
~

10 MR. COPELAND: Excuse me a minute. I need to
. . . . . .

-

. - . . . .. -.._.. .- - .- - -. =.-- -. - .- -
.wgs- . 11. consult with. this . witness .- : .

.----. . . - -

. , . . . -
__. .. ;. 7 r-f . . . .. . . _ - . .

12 (Discussion off the record.),

)

!
13 MR. CHANANIA: If there's some confusion --

-

I
l14 MR. COPELAND: There is. ;

1

15 MR. CHANANIA: -- would you want to leave it !
|

16 on the record?

117 MR. COPELAND: No. As I understand, from '

18 consulting with Mr. Myer what he means -- I was confused

19 what he meant by the "FERC proposal," because I don't know

20 what the FERC proposal is, but as I understand the study

21 he's , talking about now relate to what CSW - the itransmissics
'

,

(
. a

-

r- 22 lines that they included in their proposals to the FERC
\.

-

.23 and the work that Mr. Myer is talking about relates to

~

settlement' discussions that we had with' CSW, whicp- 24

. i -N '- *
'

' ' ,w" R***'m k
. ' .|. '|^. ~: . . : .. :

-T necessarily: included those transmission lines. .1 --

* . . - . . ., .- :. ,
, ,' --

.(
.

.,

.-
.

-
-

.

_ x
.
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,

j! BY MR. CHANAMIA:

4
-

; G As relates to the CSW proposal to FERC, in your
,

. ~

{ 3f review of those, were there any -- did you perform any

! review outside the context of any settlement discussions that.t
i

5,| would have been conducted with CSW?

.=__ % ,et a little cla_rification on vaurCeIg _ %, ,.
. .

A._m, .- . . . - . - ._ , p s.- - - - -
.,

,

I

7 question? We only performed review for our management for
i

i the information in the cettlement.g

9 4 Did you have any recocmendations to management |

_..___w__...____,,,,__,, .2 ..
fA c .-- , . . ~...:

as relates to the CSW proposal to FERC),, ,,-
,.

,_ ~ ~~'

J10
.

j
_

I-instruct the witness not to
'

,

. - - - 11 ..
- w_.. ..,. . [Q.. , COPE. LAND :_

_ _ _ _ .. _ _ . _ . _ ,m4a.o ._ . . .r . - , _ . _ . _ _~~=._m- _ __
.

. _ _ _ _

12 answer that question. He has already testified that his
* |

work was done in connection with the settlement. discussions13-

and I think we have gotten a ruling frcm the Board f. haty

those settlement discussions will be treated confidentially,3
15

y and I don't intend to let you inquire behind those
i

17 discussions through Mr. Myer.

18 . BY MR. N IA:

19 d. The other CSW proposal relating to interstate

may have related to - strike that.20

As I understand it, the other review that you've
21 ~

( done relating to C5W proposals and possible interstatej ,- 22
|

'

o eration by HL&P was in the context of the original PTI
23

. '. ..
-. . .

5tudy?
-

..

% -
.24 ..

.
--

.

w aerw n.s.n m.inc. . . _ . . ... .c . c .. ... . .

"

25
- ''E '.,. Correct.

'
. ..

. ....

. ., e r i

1;-..
,.

.,

- - -._ _ _ _ _ __
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I

,

1 .e
| G And there are no other propesals from CSW relating
i

2] to possible interstate operation of EL&P that you have
.
-

-

(.- 3I, performed any work on? They are the only two -- the PTI
-

;
:

4j and the FERC proposal or studies?

5|' A You mentioned the settlement, the Stagg, and the
a..: . e._ -- . . . , - . . . . . . , . - - - ==- - --2 : -- =.:w , ~.==~-. ... -

^

6 i PTI?

7 4 Right.
I

8 i A Right.

75st?c--- . c d :dd- -- :::-Jr par - _;-(Pause h ,q m n.- =. ;tr. p y.w - _~_-fig _f_T v-p=.
~

a . .

MR. CHANANIA: Just in the interest of saving
. _ . . _ . . __ .. -

c~4 ....u. . ,
. - - . ._ - - r _. .

Il
.

_ _ _ . . . ...s. . . . .

time, do I understand that you would intend to instruct
s

12 the witness not to answer on any question that I would

13 have as to any work he's done relating to the CSW proposal

14 which was made to FERC?

15, MR. COPELAND: I obviously haven't done that.c,

16 I will let you ask him about it.

17 MR. CHANANIA: No, I think maybe that was the

18 Stagg --

19 MR. COPELAND: You have not asked the gentleman

questions abo $tt the proposal bo FERC, and that's why, as20

.
21 ,it stands, and what their plans are that are on file with

(
e 22 FERC, and that's why I wanted to get the clarification of

. - .
. .

.

23 that when he meant the FERC. proposals, what he was talking
tJ '

'
- - 24 about were the. settlement discussions.

.~
'

-w.4.m m. son =. inc. _w, . c, f. .. . ., . ,. , . . ;~, . , , ..
. -.

'

25 .' 'l - And my objection relates only to work he might,

: . .
-

.
-

,_
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,

i |

1h have done to provide information to people within Houston
'

r

2 || Lighting & Power Company who were working on the settlement

3 hithCSW.('
s.

4 Now if you want to ask him if they have -- if

3 Centex1 and Southwest have filed any plans with FERC, with,

1
~. .z.

~~ ~ = =.y . _ _ ,
._ . . . _ _ . . _ _ .

studie's ancFs~o"6n, tTian, .~e' hii hn31V:ed7''~theh"yoti~7an~ ash A#

7 him that.

8 MR. CHANANIA: I guess it was my understanding

9 . from what y_ou had _ told me, that all work that he.had done_,=u..s c . - m. ,n.. 4 ..
.

-- .- - .=. . ..; . , ,w. . y. w - .a. ,-
.

. -.
. __

10 relating to this CSW filing with FERC in this proposal were
- .. ,.

_

..
. . . .a _ . - . _ _ _ _ _ _ . - _ _ . . _ _ _ _ _ _ _

"+ - Il
_

in"the context of settle =ent.=-So it would'be'usafess.- m
, ,

i 12 you know, I can go an and ask questions, but that's what I
i

13 was trying to figure out. -

.

14 If everything is in the context of settlement,

15 then I can go through and ask the questions and have you

16 s insiruct him not to answer each one, but I was trying to
..

'

17 cut that short.
i

18 MR. COPELAND: Well, let me just clarify w' hat
19 I'm saying. '..'

\20 MR. CHANANIA: Please do, because obvicusly (a :V'

21 I'm not - a '.'

.

-
,

\( .
-

{ 22 - ."MR. COPELAND: For example, CSW has fi[Ud
. . .

~ - \ /-.

23 documents and studies at the SEC showing their specific
.. -,- - . .- .. .. . .

.. 24 - tr=nd ni ssion plans involving load. flow studies ok .
*********""'"c-

. G.r..:: ' -
~

.- ! |
'

~-

25 ~ economic studies', and all that kind of stuff. . Iq's my 4
1

: 1 .\. \
.*.- - / |

-

.- . .

.
,1 ,o ,

|
-

,.

\
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1{ understanding that has not been done at FERC.

2q And I think that what Mr. Myer meant when he '

( I ~said "the FERC proposal," he meant the transmission lines3

..

that they showed in their application to FERC, or the4

5| transmission lines that were looked at in terms of the

. + - - -- . _ . - . 6 . s e.ttl e=eatALs cus slo ns .. .n .n-m.: ~. =. ;- : .: . _ . . :x .- = nr -- = = =.

7- And I hope that that clarification -- I think
.

8 John agrees with me --

9 THE WITNESS: (Modding in the affirmative.)
a ;;. ,. --.,,.;...., ~ . . - = '

t. . M . - - - -" r -C - M ~ -- ~ ~ ~ . ''~~~~T-----
~

'
. -.

10 MR. COPELAND: -- that it will make it clear
.. . -

_ .. . . . . . . . - . .

y- An '11 what;I'm -instructing him not7to ansye&.%3. d_;th.at T.4.s[obly.-
~

.

_ . . _ ..,. __ . _ .. , . . . . ; -. .. ... - . . _ . _ _

12 with respect to the work that he's done in connection with
i

(' 13 the settlement discussions.

14 BY MR. CHANANIA:

15 G Mr. Myyer, have you done any analysis of the

16 Proposal which was submitted to FERC by CSW outside of the

17 context o'f settlement discussions that are being or were

18 being conducted between HL&P and CSW?

19 A. What do you mean by " analysis"? -

20 5 Have you done any work of any kind outdide the

21 settlement - strike that *

I ~

. . Have you done any work of any kind reliiting to' '/ 22 -

23 the proposal. submitted to FERC by CSW which would be
... a

,,
'

24 outside.the context of the settlement discussiohis which were
'* ~

'' ~ W. . c! - , .c.we.re nm. sta. '
-.

.. ,,
.

25 going on between or are going on between CSW. anep kL&P?
-

.

.

, .,. .
-

-
.

! '&.,-' <fw 1.

'- '_
-

1-
-

;. ..- -
. -

,{ ,.
. .- { .,

*
.
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1j 4 Did anyone at HL&P ask you to review the

i

2 g CSW FERC proposal?

( 3 A The proposal was sent to me with a note of

4! information, "for your information."
!

5{ G Who s.ent it to you?
|

6{ A. Mr. Williams.

7 i G Have there been -- when you relayed your views
!.

8|> on the CSW FERC proposal to the people within HL&P that

9|
; you've mentioned, was that at a particular meeting? Or was

10 this a one-on-one situation with these individual people?
II A. I'd probably have to answer that "both."

12 4 Well, let's take the meeting that may have,

13 occurred. Was there a meeting at which you discussed your
s

14 views of the CSW FERC proposal where more than two people

15 were present?

16 A. Were t51ere meetings?

17 4 Yes.
*

i

-

18 A. Yes.

19 G And who was there? How many meetings were there?
,

20 A. I couldn't tell you an exact number. |

i

21 4 Can you give me an approximate number? \

(.
_ -

)
;

-- 22 L *'Again, I don't have an exact number because

23 there's been numerous meetings within the Engineering.

.. . . . .. _~.3-,
. ,

24 Department, at. our. management level I just described, with,

: I *M o.r.i Reporan. inc. .- ;.,,.J; ,.,,. ,q w f ..- -

25
. _ , ."'

, -

our legal. counsel, in regards to the FERC propesal, the PTI
- *

.-

.. :
,

. .
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1j proposal, as well as settlement and Stagg studies.

't

2i They're all somewhat intertwined.

i

{ 3; G When you expressed your viewd -- I believe you

4 said to Mr. McQuistian, and I believe you said to
i

5 Mr. Williams -- were there other people present?
I,

6 MR. COPELAND: On what occasion, counsel?

I

7j MR. CHANANIA: On any occasion that he has
I

8| expressed his opinions on.
I

i

9| THE WITNESS: I don't really remember. I think

10 there probably was at least one or two others.

II BY MR. CHANANIA:
i

12 ' G Can you tell me who they were?.,

C
13 A. The only fellow I remember precisely is

14 Mr. Simmons. There could have been Mr. Pond.

15 G And can you tell me approximately when these
.

16 discussions at which you rela; red your feelings about the

17 CSW FERC proposal occurred? I'm trying to get a time frame.

18 Was it two years ago? Or has it been within the last
.

19
,

six months, for example?
_

20 A, It would be more than a year ago, I think. To

21 the best of my knowledge, that's about as close as I can get,

(|
| ,e 22 to it.
!' .
, . . .

l23 Q. Have you ever seen -- strike that.
.

- ' . .

24
., ._. Do you know if there were any minutes kept 'of the

Aco Federal Reporters. Inc. -,
- -

. . , ,,

25 'meo' tings at which you expressed your opinion as to the CSW
'

, . .
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1

dsp7 1] MR. CHANA'1IA : Certainly. Certainly.

!
;j (Brief recess.)

3, BY MR. CHANANIA:

.t Q Mr. Meyer, I'd like to hand you a document which

5- I'll tell you now is the subpoena relating to your appearance

6! here.today.
i

7j (Counsel handing. document to witness.)

!

8! And I believe you said you have seen that subpoena
i

|
9- before.

10 A Correct.

11 Q And you reviewed the -- I'll~ direct your attention

12 to the first paragraph and it's entitled " Schedule cf

13 subjects for testimony and production of documents," and ask'

14 you if you've looked at paragraph one before. -

15 A Yes.
!

16 Q Are there any studies in your files which re' late

17 in any way to the possible interstate operations of HL & P )

18 that you have not brought with you today?

19 I'm speaking of studies that you participated in

20 and worked on that you may have in your files.
,

| 21 .A .Yes. i

[. *|'(' 22 Q There are. You've brought all of them today, is j

' ~

23' that - -

|i ,

'

.

|| '~
24 1 f .No,,I didn't b' ring all of them today.,, .

..-;-. ,!~.
-

'Q" ' S . rs.~itF, L ;. ,T only the load -
'

!!- Ac.-F.o.r.: n. port.rs. inc.
' '-

.

I 25
" " '

-

-

... 4;. : ? :1[.:~.

*
- ? . * . w. * ,

1
*
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I
MR. COPELAND: I thought it was clear that theredepS 'l j

:

2| were studies related to the settlemert and something else,
i

( 3fwhateverwesaidthismornign. I don't think he recollects

i

4I anything else,
I

5 i MR. BLUME: We're talking about non-settlement

type documents which relate to engineering or economic6

7 engineering assessments of interstate operations insofar
'

8 as Houston or any member of TIS, which are in your file,

9 whether you have worked on them or nct.

10
~

I guess I need to verify; thereTHE WITNESS:

II are numerous TIS files still in our office. I 2ad the

mubpana to bring the draft reports, et cetera, which tried12
.

.

13 to summarize them all.

I4 There is also load flow studies; there is

15 correspondence members. The - et cetera.

16 MR. COPELAND: Which I think we had mape clear had

I7 already been produced to Mr. Zilinsky when - and whatever
_

' I8 the other guy's name is - when they came down.f
,

!

I9 THE WITNESS: I thought that all had been produced

20 I talked to Greg about it all; he's said that- it's already
. .

beenhivenonceon'thepublicrecordfortheoriginal21

J( .- . < .: .
., y2 request. -

23-
. < -

. MR.'COPELAND: Do you have somer question about' -

.,_ %;. ~.
.

" ,:
.

v. ..

- h t h $ D q y- 6
' *

. . . *
_'

-c' ^ f [. ,. .
.ta. . _.v:. ' r-

- -
-.

; .- , ... .;
Ac=-Federal Reporters,Inc. ,,

,;,,,,j,.r.,g,MR.CHANANIA: Let's go off the record for a
.

25 .
;

#.
-

.

- .._ ..

l
- - - __ - - - .

' 'i~''" % ' *. * *; ' *
. _ __ q

,
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1 Did you neet with all of those,

( 2 individuals at one tine, or did you neet --

3 A. Would you mind repeating the names of those

4 individuals?

5 O. _ Mr. Wesley Taylor fron TESC0;.Mr. !!alsey, I
_ _. ._ .. . . . . ,- _ . _ . . . . .,

'

G believe fron TUSI; kr. Tanner from D.' P . 1, ' L T ~a'nd P.r .
~

7 Parks, I believe fron TUSI.

8 Now my question was whether or
.

9 not you not with then as a group?

10 A. I have net with then as a group.

11 0.- I nean in one physical 1ccation at one tine,
u.- : - ..-.:. . . . . .. . w .- . . . . . . . . - - . .-.
~'

37. - - -l b -l's that co r rect , concernin-f ttie~ D C interconnestTonF- '~-' 2 . 2 -

13 MTt . SLICVER: The answer is yes.{,

14 A. Yes.

15
.

Q. (FiY MR. DOPSOVIC): That was basically a

19 foundation question for this one.,. _

17 Vino requested or directed that

.
18 you -- and when I say "you", I nean the individuals I

19 have listed -- should neet as a group?

20 A. P' r . Hulsey.

21 9 Is Mr. 'iulsey the chairman of this group?

22 A. There isn't any group cnairnan or comnittee,

23 per se. Just a request for the indivicluals to neet.

24 0 Is anyone coordinating this group of

( D" P W
$n25 individaals? i t

1 W@ 6 .Ja b,

, _ . . _ _ _



.-
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s

1 A. What do you mean by the question?

( 2 MR. SLICr.rn : Mr. !!ulsey is

3 pwsident of TUSI. He is also president of TU.

4 PR. DOPSOVIC: T understend

~ _ ._ r ._ -
..|. . _ - c5 t h a t . _,.~

_
.-- - - . - . . - - . . c u _. . ._.

S ''R . CLICFF:R : Well, if

7 president of the organizatian asks you to cone to a

9 =ceting, you usually cone.

9 MD. DOPSOVIC: That was ny

le first question. But my second --

. .. 11. . ._: :2-J'n. S LI.CK Er,: _.- I E .you.-got ..c eall . . ... r . -- .m... . . - _ . .m . . . - .

m .;.. . -

. , . _. : , . - . p, . .=.._.n=_.:,.7.,.._. .- .._,-.;_.__ . .
.

.

12 f rom the Unite House to co1e over to a meeting , I suppose
'

13 you would probably go there.

14 D. ( BY Mil . DOPSOVIC): My second question, Mr.

15 Derman, was: Was anyone coordinating this group? And

16 you asked what I neant by " coordinating". Is any one

17 individual ~~

In A. There is not a formal group that has periodic

19 .wetings. There is no such cning as coordinating.
,

20 9 '': hen was the co1rittee forned?

21 Mn. SLICVFD: I object to the

22 form of the question.

23 0. (BY NR. DOPf:0VIC) : When etid Mr. itol sey

24 request the fornation of this grouping?

(-
Dg& T D h nD. SLI CK P.H : Object to the25

-],pg, ,g
&& GgL

|
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.

.

I cnaracterization of "fornation of the grouping", ae

( 2 asked people to come to a pecting.:

3 C. (nY MR. COPS 0VIC): When did Mr. !!ul sey

! 4 request this?

5 . MR. SLICKER: .If.-you renenber.
. . . - . . . ... . . . . . . .. . . .

"

G
~

A. I' ~dorf t remember"the'ckact~dats.~~ '

7 O. (BY MR. DOP50VIC) : Approximately?

] 8 A. Several weeks ago. Several months ago.
:;

'

9 c. Six nonths?,

10 A. I think it was within six months, but I can't

11 recall exectly.
.

~

-

. - . .L. ... . -. . u % : = .>. u . :.il . u - .w .. ..=.z : i. . . . . . . .

, y-: -ik : : . . .J 2.
. . .

-O.. !!ow hany ti:: es bes -thiCqroupiri:f--net &:r t s=m.. =m r=2
..=

. H. rrt

13 concerning the D C interconnection?
{

14 A. I don't recall it having met again since the

15 one neering.

16 0 Okay. Are there any representatives of
,

17 Houston Lighting and Power in this group?

10 A. No.
.

19 0 I know this is a sensitive area, and Mr.

20 Flicker indicated this to ne in Mr. Taylor's deposition,

21 but the question I have, does all the subject natter that

22 tne connittee is conaldering relate to potential

23 settlement nogetiationc?

24 'm. FL7 r'nEn : T object to the

25 question. Tnis is not a connittee. The individuals went

wam Armnonnn ra n

a
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..

'. 1 to a meeting one time.

(, 2 And with respect to the scope j

3 of thin necting as it relates to settlenent natters, you

4 are instructed not to get into the substantive matters of

5 that. -

-

.-
6 Now to the extent that you can

7 answer his question so that we do not disclose natters

8 relating to the substance of settlenent natters, you nay

9 co so. But if it involves or relates to the possible

10 settlement of this case or this natter, or any other

11 litigated mat'ter, then you are instructed not to annwer
tt&: ..{- .:

"- ~ ' ~.
..

'

.M' :. u. . : . .
~

-2 the question.- -- ..
2

13 If you can answer the question,,

14 "Did that group of -- when you met one time, did you talk

15 about natters other than natters relating to settlement",
.

16 that is a question you are pernitted to answer and go

17 into if it dealt with matters outside of settlement. If

18 it dealt with matters inside of settlenent, you are not

19 to go into it.

20 v4 Dors 0VIC: That is my

21 question. And I respect your sensi tivity to that. But

22 tnat is ny question.

23 0. (sY im. Pops 0Vic) : answer it?

N A. 'dh3t is tne question?.

25 Mt. SLIc'En: When you act this

D**D }D
~

T Q{(
__

n m.16 -
;

_n\
- .
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.

1 one time when you had this neeting, did you talk about
,

( 2 other natters other than relating to settlenent?

3 A. Yes.

4 VR. SLICKEP: You did?

. 5 A. We talked about other natters.
.

-- - 6 -(Whereupon, Mr. Slicker

7 (conferred with the witness.

A MR. SLICKFR: nid all of the

9 subject matter discussed at that meeting relate to

10 settlement?

11 A. Yes. -
-

. .

% '2 12' 'PR.-SLICKPR:, , .Ifn}) rased it. e ; . 3 ;. ;- - - - - -

, . .

13 little different.

14 Q. (DY .VR. DOPSOVIC): Is the concittee engaged

15 in studies, or will it -- not the comnittee, but it group

16 that net, is that group currently engaged in studies or
. . - ; .

17 will it be engaged in studies or assessments of a D C

19 intertie between ERCOT and the Southwest Power Pool?

19 MR. S LICL'ER : I object to the

20 form of tne question and instruct the witness not to

71 cnswer. It relates to natters which relato to settlerent
22 and the answer to that question involves -- any studies

!23 that relate to a O C tie are going to be sh'lelded from

24 diacovery as long as ue are tryino to settle tnic --

(.
25 Mn, 00PSOVIC: I respect tbnt.

I

B/rMR /;;\ A n c e! n_ o a n
,

UN @MkN#1
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.

1 Put there are certain legal theories which .iay be.

( 2 revealed one day about that.

3 0 (BY MP. DOPSOVIC): I am not going to ask yot'

4 about the studies. I just want to know if they are bein7

5 proposed at this point by the group of individuals that
, . . - a. , ... ..,;.. . .- . ~ . . . . - . - .

ri net a few months ago?

7 *19 . S LI CMI'4 : Instruct the

B wi tnesti not to answer on the g rounels that it involves

9 tu tte r s relating to settlement.
.

10 fiP. DOPCOVIC: I an not asking

-

11 about substance, F r ed '. I an not' acking abolit substance.
-

, . _ -.- . . . :- . ;
: -r % n - FIT _

.. ...

f BY 194. - DOMOVICfir*Mn PohannM* ^ ~
,_ ._ . ;_ .

; 9.- r- ' __->' "

13 MR. S LI C F"EP : I have instructed(:s

14 tne witness not to answer the ouestion art it relates to

15 matters involving settlement or posnible settleront of

16 this controversy or controversies directly related to

17 tnis controversy.

18 0 (RY '49. DOPSOVIC) : Ts there any group of

19 individuals which is considering an A C intertie or

70 intertins hetur*en the Southwest Power Pool and ERCOT?

21 .v P . S t.I CM P.P : Ohlect to the

22 tora of the question and i ns t r uc' the witness not to

23 answer to the extent it involves a disclosure of catters

24 relating to settleiont of this innue. An.i by "this issue",

(!

|
75 no that the record in absolutely clear, I think. there

M P O3 M fMIlfSIlOfl M Il i

I M.JM MuiMJutNW!' I
. . .
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1 chould ba no doubt, but to make it clear, the issue that

-( 2 we are decling with is the natter of whether the systenn

3 in ERCOT will be interconnected, sychronously or not

4 sychronously, but interconnected in any n cner with

_
5 systems outside the ERCOT systen.

_ 6 And that involves issues not
_- - . - .. , - .- . e_. . _ . - _ . _ . -

7 just before the NRC, but it involves issues in other

8 proceedinqs, and there is no way to divorce what might

9 orine in the PERC proceeding fron what is in this case,

10 as I understand the present posture of the case, and as I

11 further understand, that natters relating to possible
.--

12 settlement with none or all of the particaj n this case,i
s - . . . .m.
;r . ._ 2 . . . . . . . . -

.

.

- . . , -_ _- . _ .__- _. m .- _ ._ .-.
.,

: = - -- . _r- ---.
.. - .

13 '1R. 00PSCVIC: I wasn't asking.
. . - -_ . - .

3 14 about the substance of any grou.o concerning the A C. But

15 if you are instructing him not to answer, Fred - is that

16 your position?

17 MR. SLIC"CR: Thst is ny

18 position. It sure is.

19 PR. DOPSOVIC: Okty.

20 MR. SLICVER: Tsnd I further

21 object because it is ny understanding, as you know, Nr.

22 ropsovic, we have ned some conversations from time to

21 time with the Departnent of Justice and other Government

i

24 parties in this case, tryinn to reach co:e manner in

(
25 vbich we can resolve this controversy to the satisfaction

I

$@@f5) @ fin 0SDM m n
J @@UU UlluulBjuuM9L

_____________________________________.,_______
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!

1
.

1 of . the Government, as well as to the parties in this case.
.

( ? And ny understariding of those discussions was and still

l
1

3 is, that those discussions were to be held inviolate and
!

|

4 not disclosed to the other carties in this litig'ation. 1

5 The fact that we.have net is

6 even supposed to be held inviolate, and you cre inquiring

7 into natters that may or may not relate to r.1a t t e rs t h a t

8 were discunned in some of those neetings.

9 MR. DOP90VIC: That is not

10 quite the same. I am not asking him who you met with. T

. 11 am asking whether or not there was any gropping of

individuals which_ was considering ;an A -C -ip[ tertio. That
.

---.:e _ 12,
,_

13 is all. And if your instruction is for hin not to answer,

it the record will reflect tnat.

15 MR. SLICER 9: Okay.

16 O. (BY t9R. DOPSOVIC): Mr. Bernan, I want to just

17 reask ny question concerning any TU committee or grouping

18 again.

19 Are you a menber of any

20 committee or g roup, informal or fornal, which consists of

21 individuals of a TU system, other tnr.n those committeen

22 we have discussed or groups we have discussed, and by

23 " group", I don't mean informal discunnions at lunch or

|24 anything like that?
!

k
25 A. I can't answer tbst in the sense of any

0"*D "D ~ ~

Y 91
_ n n . il # hM

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ ~ -



SE.

1 interconnection.

( 2 0 Why were you note coneerned with the

3 detriments or the disadvantages?

4 A. Occause we didn't see any need for the

5 interconnection.

.- _.6 p. , : Did . yo u conv cy . - .2!c11, wha t were come o f. ..thr: _c _

7 disadvantages discussed?

9 A. Well, I d o n ' t -- I'm just going from nenory on

9 the PTI study, but we felt generally it was very

10 inadequate.

11 Q. I'n sorry. It was what?

_ . ,
12 A. Inadequate insofar as stating that they could

. ~;4 . . . . ..
-

- -:e -
~

, _ - ,.

13 tie the -- Central-Southuest could tie the Southwest

'
l e. Power Pool to ERCOT with as few a ties as they were

15 proposing. We thought they were inadequate.

16 9 And did the Texas Utilition system ever

- 17 undertake to determine how r.,any tics would be adequate to

18 tie the Southwest Power Pool and PRCOT?

19 5'R . S LIC''ER : I object to the

'' D forn of the cuestion, and T instruct the witness not to

21 ansucr to the extent that it involves natters that :ight

22 relate to nettlenent discussions that you have had or

23 tnat relate to the topic of settlement in connection with

24 this proceeding.

75 n. (Py Mr. riopsovic): Tu tnere -- Can you

OR fMMM/M
- o uu muu ulfuS

h______________________________________ --
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~

1 respond to my question?

'
. 2 A. No.

3 0 And is that because of your advice of counsel

1 -- the advice of your counsel?

- 5 A. Ves.

r_<M= = :, - r:d _ ;_ _ s 11.rr _,3 1- , .,_. _ _ . ; ,% ,, j'' ,._-33.1.C(E__II,fc-Eo-$h a t-yo u_ ilf p -

*

7 clear , ny instruction with regard to any of these

8 settlement natters, if you can answer a question that

9 doen not involvo settlement, you should fcol frue to

'

10 answer th a t .

11 T!!F WI.TNES.'i: I understand,
_ _ - . .

..

-WM. .12 - .. _ I'- -: .-
MR.* SLICFEM. - . '04a9 . "- -a- m .--- ..:-.._- -. . g .- .. _ ; < - . - . - -

. ... .
-

13 0 (By Mr. Sopsovic): Pid you convey any of{,
'

14 those co.mnents concerning the benefits, if any, and the

15 disadvantages, if any, to Mr. F.carth after you discussed
|

16 these with Mr. Itatcher?

17 A. No. I didn' t have any conversation hith Mr.

18 Scarth concerning this.

19 0 ' lone whatsoever?

20 A. 12 o .

21 n. Did you ever assist ter. Scarth in preparinj
|
l

22 his testirony at the 9PC? |
|

23 A. I did not.

N Q. Did anyone in your departoent, that is under

75 your -- I guer,s is it correct to say it's o department

, n mm - enonnn n n

ge a

,___.______________________________________
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'
1 made about 1972. There was one made in 1967 by Mr. Roebuck ,

,

i
2 or by Texas Pcwer and Light, Hous ton Lighting and Pcuer , and '

l

() 3 Gulf States Utilities.
,

!
'4 There was one made, I believe, about 19 70, of -- by

5 the Federal Power Commission. I think most of the studies the

6 Federal Power Commission has made have to do with intercon-

'
7 nection with ERCOT and somebody.

- 8 There was a study made by PTI, a study made by

9 Stagg.

10 I think Stone & Webst- may have made a study there

II also. I don't have access to the report, but I t.hink there ._y
. .;.. - , - - -- .n -

,; :

12 was a study made to that.,s
' )
~'

13 Q Do you know if there are any studies , reports, or

14 analyses , in-house, by any member of the Texas Utilities

15 Company System regarding interconnections between ERCCT and .

16 Southwest Power Pool which has not been produced to the NRC

17 Staff or Department of Justice?

18 A All that I have have been produced.

19 MR. SAMUELS: I would like to make a comment with

20 respect to that.

21 Mr. Hatcher has participated in some discussions
7_

~

22 directly and indirectly with the Central Southwest Corporation .

23 that I think were described in perhaps fuller detail during

24 Mr. Parks' deposition, and I will claim the privilege with j
A> Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 respect to any of that work, and I will instruct him not to

.
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*
.
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e

"
1 answer any questions with respect to any work that he did in ;

!

2 that connection.

(^^i 3 So, I want to make the record clear that we have not
x_/

4 produced any of that material. There was some of that

5 material in settlement discussion material in Mr. Hatcher's

6 file. And that was not produced.

7 But our claim only relates to the settlement dis-

8 cussions that have been ongoing from time to tire within CSW. '

9 MR. CLAEX: Just so the record will be clear, the :

l
10 privilege you are claiming is 'the settlement privilege? !

i
'

idi - -

-11- -P.R. SAMP1.LSr-That% .tlit .'.iettlemdat privi-lege / tes . - j

12 MR. CLARK: Thank you.
<,,x
I !

che tl2 13 (Discussion of f the record.)

14
.

15
s

16

17

18

19

20.

.

21

p)\_
22

23

24
Ace Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
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,
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/

-
.

1

G Mr, Hatcher, in your discussions regarding the

) interregional interconnection possibilities, did you consider'.

3
at all the possibility of firm sales of TU's excess capacity

[' /) 4
x_ outside the state through an interconnection?

_

5
A No. Part of the reason for that was that we do

not have a whole lot of L..c;ss energy available on the TU

7
system. We're in a conversion process, and our reserves are

8
a little high because we have elected to put in new plants,

*
rather than convert old plants. So from a paper standpoint,*

10 we.have excess capacity, but in reality, those units, if
_ _ _

II they don't have any fuel, then they can't run.

12 So most people are interested in capacity along
.

13

k~7'')
with some energy, and not just capacity that they.get nothing,G

'

I4 from.

15 0 You're not aware of any discussions with any out-

16 of-state utilities as to their needs for capacity?

II A No.

I

18
| 4 Have you ever seen any estimates of the cost that

18 an interregional interconnection would be?

20 A The 1967 or 1968 study came up with a cost of

21
!

about $50 million, as I recall,

( }; 22 O That was the 1968 what?
'

23 A Study of interconnection.

24 g Do you consider that those costs have increased
O 25 since then?

.



_
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1
' A Yes.

-). 4 Have you seen any other estimates of cost more

3
recent than that?

() A I may have seen some, but I don't recall any figure;
5 _ _ _ . -.. -

~ 2 2.;- - as to what they were. i '

6
G In you mind right now, you have no estimate of what

7
that cost would be?

.

8
A No.

'
G When you say you may have seen some, do you remem-,

10
ber seeing some that you don't know-- I accept the fact

- ~ tt ~

that y'ou~ don''t recall the estimates, bu't' did you see some
12~. estimdhes more reednt-- -

.,

7
-

13 MR. SLICKER: Excuse me. I object to this question) ,
,

I# This matter is covered by a Board order with respect to
is confidentiality, Jim. You know that, and I think your

16 questions are delving into an area which is--

II MR. CARNEY: Excuse me. I excluded any discussions

1s-

Iof--the settlement discussions from this question.

N THE WITNESS: I haven't seen any.

20 I
BY MR. CARNEY:

j
1

21 G In looking at the question of interregional inter-
.

(~3 22 connection, did you come to a conclusion as to any parts ofV
23 the TU system where transient stability performance might be.

24 improved through an interregional interconnection?

'} 25 MR. SLICKER: I object to the form of the question.

~
.

k.
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*
1 Do you agree cr disagree wiLn that sentencc, |:

i-s

2 Mr. Parks? -
'

.

3 A. Interconnection of ERCCT with SWPP would
I-

(Uo)
*4 increase, in effect, the size of the system substantially.

. t

Itwouldincreasethesizeofthesystemprobably20 times, !5

6 and a loss of a generater in that system would be a very

a=s r_. - -

._ , .- . m .. . ...__ _ . . _ _ _ _ _ . _ . . . . . _ . . . . . _ , . _ . . _ _ . _~ ' - - ~ 7, _- small percent age of the total capacity of that syste:a, -- -

- -^-

8 and the frequency deviation for that loss would be reduced

9 substantially, provided there was generation in service

g._ _ . . 10 and soinning and responsive.to frequency deviation.
_

~- - ~ . e . -.,.._.....z. -
- = * ~ - - ,-:=-== - --=

_

11 (Mr. Sampels uttered something inaudible to the !

-

12 reporter.) - .- - - - ;~~~- ~-

-

. .-

-

'
13 MR. CLARK: I'm sorry, Mr. Sampels. I didn't

.J(^''I
14 ' ear what you said. .

15 MR. SAMPELS: I didn't say anything.

16 BY MR. CLARK:

17 Q. I'm not sure I followed all that answer, so let i

18 me just try and ask you again, is it possible for you

19 to agree or disagree with that statement?

MR. SAMPELS: The witness has answered the20 ,

1

21 question, Mr. Clark, to the best of his ability. I thought

it was very responsive and understandable.22 ,

( | |>

23 THE WITNESS: I believe I've answered it.
,

24 BY Mh. CLARK:

25 0 On page 32 of the same document, the following i

i

|
.



. . . . . . . .. . . - .

. e . ,,

1 statement is made, and I'd like if you agree or disagree
,

2 i with it.

!
'

3 Quote in quote Inertial close quote load flow*

<; analysis suggests that no additional EHV internal trans-
{J'') - - . -, ..

mission facilities would be required f'or either ERCOT'or'5

SWPP as a result of interconnecting together, period close
6

. ._. : ..=.usg=7.; m;_ quo tgg===_ . . m,,,,;,c._=_g_ m q_ =_ _, .;._. @,_, .m _ . . . _, __g __;
,

MR. SAMPELS: What's the question?8

MR. CLARK: As I said before I read the quote,g

10 my question was the same, whether Mr.~ Parks agreed or
- ;+ = . . . . .- .-... x w sr. .-._ , _n .. - - a _w__ _ . ; p. ,

-

. . , . . _ _ _ . .
..

_

disagreed with that statement.
- --

11

. .. _. . ,

..1 ...I didn '..t ,: o. f. c o u r s e.,,_ have access. to _ t._h..e _ s tudie s.. .,_-.M. . M. . :12# .-
.AE

;. . _ . __ ,. . , . _ , , g. . . _

that were done by Federal Power Co::=tission, that were
13..

.s ;
background to this report.'

14
. 1

I disagree wi.th the conclusion, that interconnec-
15

tion of ERCOT with SWPP would result in no internal
16

transmission additions. I think that's been a part of
37

other testimony in this case.
18

BY MR. CLARK:gg
1

Q. Can you state for me your basis for disagreeingg

with this statement?
21

MR. SAMPELS: I have no objection to Mr. Parks
22

O)
f

answering the question except, however, to the extent ,

23

that answering the question woulc require Mr. Parks to
24

disclose any of the work that he may have done in connection-
25

I



- - - - --.

,
. . . . s,

, ,

I

|-
. . ,.

1

240 |
I.

with settlement discussions with Central Southwest

2 Corporation, I would instruct him not to answer the

3 question.

( 4
A. I believe this is a subject that has been the

5 matter of testimony by Mr. Scarth, and he is the one that

6 has been designated as our expert in this matter.

.. : = p=T=' % '~~ Q ~ c % : ~~~T = = = ~~ ~ ~ ~ ^ ^ ^ ~ ~ ~ ~ ^ ' ' ^ ~
-

~~^~:-^^- L = -

8 g Well, Mr. Scarth may be the one who's been

9 designated as your expert in this matter, but my question

_.x;;;.2
-10 . is, wpat is,your bas,is for di_sagreeing., wi.th the statement?_

_

11 MR. SAMPELS: To the extent that it would
c

. . ,. w_ , . - .-.- --

- _. :::: - 12 ~ require Mr. Parksi in ~ answering th'at questionr-to go-into-- -Z
~

- -

' 13 any of the matters that have been covered by the work,

.. ,g
14 he's done in connection with settlement discussions with

15 CSW, I'll instruct him.not to answer the question.

16 If he's made other studies and evaluations other

17 than relying upon Mr. Scarth in that connection, I have

18 no objection if he answers it.

19 A I haven't made any other studies.

20 BY MR. CLARK:

21 Q Your knowledge is then limited to the material

22 that Mr. Sampels is making reference to?
t ,\
,

G'
23 A Yes.

24 g I understand, all right.

25 Also, on page 32 is another sentence I'd like

.

I

|
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2921 question. Khicu one? There arc probably 30 or 40 of
2 them so designated, Mr. Miller.,

- m

3 MR. MILLER: The witness has answered. i

4

[]) BY MR. MILLER:
n

5
(L Based on your review of materic.ls of Stone End

6 Webster Engineering Corporation and tha load flow and
7 transient stability studies, do you have any opinion as

:;. ;:aacy== to whethenEthe* transmissibn =imti&connseiibn's=betiden tne ~ ~ ~ ' "e. _;._ ~~ ~

9 Southwest Power Pool and ERCOT are strong or weik?
,

10 MR. MILLER: Let the record reflect that Fr.
I

11 I
.. |Sampelsisconferringw..hthewitness. ~ -" ~

~
--- - - T~ .,,_;_. -. , - - -

12 MR. SAMPELS: "' hat's correct, and I'm conferring
.. ,

_with the . witness -to determine :the-ileve1_ of his k~nowledge >13-
- - - - -- - - - - - - - - - - - -- - - - Tz T -

~~

_ : : .,
.

-[
b 14 with respect to any, the sort of review that he testified,

15 to and the work he's done in connection with settlement,i

* 16 which I have the right to do.

17 ! If the witness can anseer that question without.

18 divulging any of the wc k he's done in connection with
'

19 settlement discussions I have no objection; but if ha
20 cannot, I instruct him not to answer the question.
21 A. I have no opini n *:ith respect to these ties,

within the limitation posed by counsel.22

C)
'''

23 MR. MILI ER: 0-f the record.

24 (Mr. Sampels _2ceived a phrne call. )
'

25 h; MR. MILLER: Back on the record.
!!

~

I

} !
AA *j D O ~ThfM~ I

U ,dd Ob. .J'U U a ,'

-:--- -- ,- - , - ;e , n- w .x-_-_,
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1 i BY MR. MILLER: 1

!

|- :

| 2 g ;ir . Parks, yesterday in response to a question
I
.

3 by Mr. Cin):k, I th W . it was the very end of the day, you'

,

4 said that it was your opinion that, for Texas Utilities

5 Companies to operate in interstate commerce interconnected

6 with Southwest Power Pool would result in large costs.
.

_. 7 -. _Do-.yott= recalkthat - testimony? =._ _w- %- . 2acc.2 is m re== x .- ~
-

u =c- + =

8 A Yes.

9 G What is the nature of the costs to which you
10 referred in that answer?

,_;.; _.- 3 _--~ a.
. . _ . . . - . . - . .. .- . .. . . . . . . . . .j - ._

11 MR. SAMPELS: The same instruction will be given

- -
7to.Mr. Parks .With respec.t .to tha.t guestion. ,L. __ . \ 4 -.- m= * c 'c ,. - 12 -

- -

...,.:... . _. ... . . . '. 7 , .K .. .: i - .. 'y .~-~ :. ~x. , ,_, . *x . .n 4- ,=%3=
. . .

. .-. . ---
. g_ .

MR'. MILLER: AbsoluteTy. - -" -* ' = <-#W- *"Ji ? .-

i 14 A I don't have any comments on that question apart

15 from settlement discussions.
-

.

16 BY MR. MILLER:
.

17 G All right, sir, so apart from settlement dis-

18 cussions yot haven't made any calculation of what the

19 costs or participated in the calculations; is that correct?

"
' 20 A Yes.

L

21 G Now, I believe you testified also that you are

. 22 generally familiar with the circumstances surrounding the
1

23 blackout of Manhattan in 1977; is that correct?

24 A Yes; I've read some things about it.

j 25 G You became familiar with that in connection with
.f ..

g
.

-

t ~4h

___L=.GE|

~
,

':
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._- - -

- . - - - . - - - - - . - ._ . _ . . ,_ .

a-'

. - . -_. . _ . . _ .

95
_

1 A. yes.

C. 2 6 Okay. would you please explain?
.

3 A. Fell, wr. Manning, in conjunction with
4 perf orming systen planning studies, discusses and

'' ~ ..

5 exenanges fuel cost intornation with hir counterparts in
6 the other companies an tne TU systen. And tne same can

7 be said of people in tne power department.
e n. when you said other -- vid you sey other
9 people in tne TU systen, or did you say other operating

10 companies? Could you be nore speeltic on which - I'm a

11 little tarea now, and I apologize. I didn't outte pick
, ,...s . . - . . ,- .- - w .~.w~rm-- -- -

12 tria t up, rTP yo u sa y t n e y 'we r e -- Could you just

.( 13 re-eepiain your answer concernino wr. mannino, for

14 instance? You incicated tnat ne exchanges information

15 watn otner people in tne 79 system, and I thought maybe
15 you said witn otner people wno were in a sintlar position
17 to nas. D1c you say tnat?

IP A. I believe I used the word " counterparts".

19 C. Okay. Do you know wno Mr. Wanning exenanges

20 such information with? When you say counterparts in the

21 TU syste., to you nave reference to just tne operating

22 companies?

23 f. . No.

122 S. Okay. reyond tne operating conpanies, wno do

25 you nave reference to?
|

I. -

'D R c' 'D Ti)fr0$fj il |
"

l d %) s J L M .j0 0 % _t ,

,
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.. . . ..

PG

1 A. People in tne service companies.

2 0 You nean TUSI? .

3 A. Yes.

4 0 A'.d is that all?
a.. .

-.
- - .-: . : .:- - - . -

. - - .- -

5

6 0. vno else?

7 A. TUFCO, TUCCO.

P 0 Is that it?

9 A. Yes.

10 Q. Okay. Now, what I was trying to get out of
_-

'

11 you, you say the counterparts to Mr. Manning, and I can
. . . . . _ , - .

.

12 understand how he could'have a counterpait fn DP&L and

([ - 13 TP& L. How does he have a counterpart in TUSI, TU0C0 and-

14 TUFCn if they are not opera ting companies?

15 A. There are oeople in those three companies who

16 perforn various duties in conjunction witn the system
17 pitaning studies that are conducted.

le 2 Are these committees fornalized on paper?

19 A. I don't know what you mean by tnat.

20 6 no you know whether or not an organization

21 chart exists other than the one that is here that we have
22 been using the last hour or two? '

23 A. Yes, I'r. sure that every conpany has

24 organization cherts.
t

; 25 3 Pave you seen any organization chart other
!

l

r

'

i, n e iD D ] D
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1 than tne one that is before you now which may indicate
C. 2 the existence or does iniicete tne existence of various .

3 comnittees?
.

4 A. S'o .
-

. . . .- . .. - . , . -- . ~ . - . -- -- -

5 9 Po you know if any such chart exists, to the
-

6 best of your knowledge?

7 A. Yes.

R 0. N you knew where it exists?

9 A. It does not exist.

10 n. I thought you said it did.
..

~

11 A. v , you asked if I knew wneth.er,it existed,o

_m ~ _;. , . . - -
s .- -- w - --'

17 aV I said,,yes, I kno.. that it -does not ex fs t .

,( 13 9. 03, I'm sorry. Are enere any other records

it kept o f -- wh i c h wo ul d indicate tne existence of these

15 conrittees?

14 4. Not to my knowier:se. .

17 C. Do you know whether or not these com?.ittees

10 keep their own files?

19 1. I don't ktew.

20 ?. coule yeu name so?e of the otner subject

21 netters on which the connittees esnfer?

22 A. **h a t concittees?

23 6 a y otner coenittees that nay exist.n

2e A. Within our company?
t

25 O. !Jo , within -- 6 ell, iet's first take within

Am o --

yingjO Oa uk Junk~

; - . . ,
. . . . -
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DC

1 your direct chain of cot.msnd.

(- 2 a. As I stated eerlier, I don't know. The people

3 wno report to me I'm sure cet together periodically, both
4 as connittees and just as informa,1 groups.

- ..

5 p. Uell --
6 A. To discuss various netters.
7 0. Other than infornal groups, I was wondering if
e there was any formalized or on7oing con-ittees, standing

9 committees, 11 you will, wno regularly discuss and keep a

10 watch on developments in any par *.1cular aree otner tnan
_ _

11 tuel costs.
.

. - .
. .e - 5_,. .- . 4 s_._ ... *-.

12 A. 'Yes, there are such comr.ittees.-

I( 13 O. Could you please exclain the subject matter

14 wnich the / ere concerned about and the individuals on
i

{ 15 tnose conmittees, and if those comnittees have any formal
i 16 name or informel name?
|
i 17 A. Vell, I'm aware that there is in our company a
1

'

18 distribution stancards committee. I don't know who all

19 is on that committee.

20 0. Okay.

21 A. And 7 don't know wnet they do.

22 P. Does that tell under your direct chain of

23 commanc, or tne individual.= vao are on that, do tney tall

24 witnin your cirect ensin of con,end or does tnat cut
i

25 across the vice-presidency levels?

I
- - - _ . - - - --'

, - . .
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?

I

| 1 A. It cuts across my organization and Mr.

|- 2 Scarth's. .

3 ?. Okay. Do you know what they der.1 w.''h, I mean

4 to kind of get an idea what distributions standt rds - a

. . . _ . .

-- 5- -little more specitically.
- - - - - r9 ' -

_ _ . -

- --
.

- - - - - ' - - - ~

! 6 A. They deal with -- to the best of my knowledge

7 -- I don't know wnat all eney do, but, to the best of my

C knowledge, they are responsible for coming up with

9 standard design criteria for our distraoution system.

10 Tnat is, wast size poles, what size wires, how deep we
~ ~ ~ '

'n'e' 'hil e s i n . 5'1 that kind ofli' ~ dig the ho~Ies tnat se 'i>u't t

~~

12 stuff'. .

,( 13 n. Okay. Any other comnittees that you are aware )
1

14 of?

15 A. I'n sure there are other committees.
|

15 O. But you can't remember the nanes?

17 A. Oh, it seems to me that we have some sort of

|

18 transportation committee. It's made up of people from
;

19 various areas of our company. We currently have formed a

20 committee that, I believe, is called tne disaster

21 comnittee.

22 0. And what does that relate to? j

I23 A. Tnat relates to an analysis of the events
l

24 surrounding the tornado which occurred in Wichita Falls
i ,

1

25 in April of tnis year, and evaluating the various aspects I
1

|
|

.

' E
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1 of how we operate in a disaster situation.
D

2 Q. Okay. Going back to the -- Kell, are there
-

.

3 any other coweitteet other than those two which you have
4 juu which you know about? I don't expect you to know--

5 necessarily the formal names of the committees, but just
6 the subject natters with which any other cor.nittees may
7 deal.

8 A. Yes. Tnere are committees set up to handle

9 specitac questions, and there are lots of those kinds of

10 connittees. Tney are not perpetual committees. Tney are
~

11 set up to address a specific problem. When that problen
.

17 is solved, they are disbanded. ~-

-

,( 13 O. Okay.

14 A. I can give you an example.

15 O. Fine.

16 A. Ye are currently involved with one of the

17 universities nere in the state in a distribution research
18 project. Tnere are people f rom various organizations

19 involved witn that project. It involves the automatic

20 monitoring of volta =es on distribution systems.

21 n. As opposei to on a transmissior, systen?

22 P. . Yes, that's correct.

23 c. vnen you mean -- by automatic nonitoring of
1

22 voltages, does tnat have any reference to tne frequency, ;

25 or is that another subject matter? I'n snowing ignorance.

I =

. . . : .#-.
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1 A. Tnat's another subject matter. I don't know

2 specifically weet that research project involves. I know .
3 tnat tne connittee refers to stself as tne autonated

-
4 distribution committee, or something of tne sort.

__ ._ _ .- . . . . . . - . . , _ .; - . --
.

5 O. ' Ok a y. Any other conmitte'es tnat you are aware
6 of? For instance, getting back to the specific issues,
7 any otner connittees on specific issues or questions tnat
8 you --

9 A. Well, I'n sure tnere are, and if you gave ne
10 enough time I tnink I could erobably tnink of some more,

11 but, y.u know, tney are all insignificant in terns of the
. - - .

, - - , . . . -,,...e.r. . . . . . i

12 overall oterstaon of obr cot;:eny.

*(- 13 c. Tnat's tine. Tnat's fair. Are enere any

14 specatic conntttees cealtn? witn interstate

15 interconnections?

16 A. No. Not to ry knowledge.

17 ") . Okay. 58ow about with any possible DC

18 transmission lines?

. 10 A. Yes.

20 0 Do you know any of the individuals wno are on

21 tne connattee?

22 A. Fell, I wouldn't call it a con!.ittee.

23 n. 1. ell, group.

.

t.
2# A. Yes,

25 o. nk. a y . Do you knov any -- to you know any of

Dmp ,p - ,. - -

ba v A A n. 3..
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I the individuals who are on that -- or who are involved
C.- 2 with that group?

.

3 1. . Yes.

4 0.
- -- -

Could you please nan _e them, sore pf_them, to
_

. - . - _ -- .s._-- .
.

5 tne best of your knowledge?
.

5 4. I'm one of them.
t

7 p. Does tnis group - has tnis group or will this
'

2 orour study the costs of the DC transmission line?

9 A. Yes.

10 n. Could you please
_ . ._ ...- ---- . . - . .--.enr2ain to me wegtner or not- - - - - - -

- - . - . - ..-- .--

11 a particular transrission line is betn; cons.idered?
.- . .- . -. . - . . - . - - -- -

- - . .. .-12 A. - I don't knoV. ~

' (~ 13 0 Could you please exclain to me what you are
la doing in your particular group concerning tne DC

15 transmission line?

15 A. Ve are studying the ecst of De transmission

17 facilities.

18 O. From where to where or -- did you say

19 transnission facilities?

?^ 7. . T transmission facilities.

21 S. In a genr.rel way er ?ren e particular point on

?? -- in the Er: col rysten to another coint in the EnCOT
.

23 s ys t er., or could you r*1eese be e little core specific in

2t terrs of wnat you ere stu' yin??
I

25 MF. SLICMFR: I object to the

1
0 0 3 Il

aun-
.

W
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01

1 form of tne question. I also object to the question to
(
- 2 the extent tnst it involves actual or potential natters .

3 relatino to tne sattlement of this controversy, and to

.. 4.,_ _the exte.nt that it -doer so I. in.stru.ct ene wi tne ss_not - to..
..-._. ... . - - - -

5 answer. To tne extent t5at it does not involve metters
5 relatinq to sectienent of the issue, ny instructior, does
7 not go -- I co not instruct you not to answer cetters

* thet relate outside 6
t.e setticaent. eut to the extent

9 tnet any ans.er tnat you ci-ht give in response to this
10 question r 4eter to. settlement.or settlement discostionc

__ 11_ or possible settlement d i sc us r.ior.s . I instruct.you not to

17 answer the uertion.

*(, "': 'IT re": Tnen I will not13

it ensser the cuestion.

15 (*y ''t.
* *opsovie): a- re you saving that.

1 ". everytri.y tnet is Sein; consi'cred by this connittee is

17 relating to e potential settlerent of the -- what I might
18 call tne controversy in this er any etner nroceeding

I? reletin, to *he interstete issue?

20 /. I'~ dec11nin9 to answe: that questien on tne

1 avvice of my etterney.

22 c. I'n not = shin- you, vr. raylor , about tne

23 particular suh.icet ratter t:et yc u a r e direegning. 7'o

7t es(in; you wnetner or not all o' the subject natter vr.ich

75 that coanittee neals cito concerns potential rattleaent,

3'T Agl '
''

Dj

_J hmm_r <m

.. .

_, .
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i not wr e tt:er -- you knov, I'n not ast.ing you whet those

2 tnin s ere. tr r. suSrtentiva feshie-, just stether or not

3 all of trie issues which you are dealin, witr. in tnet

, , . . _ ,. . . . . _co,r i..t te e ca_nc,_e_r n e a. . s_e._t t..l.e. .e n. t , rotential settle ent in4
- c...._._--_.-- - - . ._. . ._ .- _ . s _ . _ -

$ tnis or any ot'er proceedin.,'a

' "P. et i t'e rT : 18 tnere is any

7 es:ect of his r.ues t ica. t F.e t relates te "etters tnat are

? outside the rettle-ant pere *aters, ther vou ray answer

0 tnat to tre extent tnet you are -- that you know, to the

10 extent of ycur kno< led 0e. To.tce exte.t that tne

11 c:uest ion ce;1s f or at te r . t'.at re33te to prese:t er
, . _ _

_ f ..

12 potertial sett!c ?rt i s c or s i er.: le this or relata- ceses,

'( l' you shouc r.,t a r. set t 5ee s att t c 'oard nur ruled trat

1* tnose netters are not su' ject to discover y.

15 Ti:- <!* res: T thirk all of

17- t r.e i. e t t e r t, t .' = t that aroua is discussin; or sturyin?

17 relete er rotentially relete to settlement of this

I? controvers/.

;9 r. t e .- "r. "onsovict: akey. '~ e n vrs t .i t ror>s

20 1:,t r.s -?

r; s, t e: ' t r= < 'cr.

27 P. ' .rer ox ima tely.

73 r. . I tav c a t a. s rn.

*

7/ r. Pow a *>o ut -- wer it r. i x S n t r.t e?o?
I

25 7 7 de .' t t er.cn5c r .

O O Y\
Ak[l}k": * a*

.
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1 .a . I:ow was tnis group forned?

(. 7 * Coule you Se nere crecific in your cuestion?..

3 c. Pie any perticuJer official of the Texas
4 Utilities Service Conr.any direct tnat such a cow ittee be

;
5~~~ f o rn ed ? O , . . - M. _. ; _ ., . . A. - _ _ -- ;ft. ; :.U ?.'7 "M * ~ ~

_ . _
- . .

~_ ..-.:. . . .. -- -

6 A. Yes.

*/ O. Pli ri: 5t. "6o was that trdividual?
P. t. . er. colsev.

9 1. *r . Fulse y?

10 a. Fulsey, 5-u-1-s-e-y.

fm 11 --- - o. - < h a t- i s *'r . - welsey's position f[tr's eo pe'ny?
*

;2- .--- gr--- yn w:,et ce*T>snW
~ ~ ~ - ~ ~ ' ~ ~ ~]

~ ~~~ ~ ~. . . - . .

.

_

t, 12 ~1. ?'- sorry. t c'i e -- r y nu e s t i o n wa r -- And
a

ir prota'>1y eayor yo u r'i dr. ' t uncerstand me, I ested you did

15 a perticular indivir'url at T' tc^ o rc'e r the t rueh e --

it treat e cor r.ictee ce f orced.

17 Sh. CLICvro: 'rnst was not your

1E question. You asked him if a particular individual of

19 TUFI --

20 *9 n0PF D71 f's f o r av o wn --

?i Co t.2 8 you 9c 5Pek to thst?

22 *- ' s ea r PDD TC'? : (receing) niea

23 any perticuler official of twa e sas t'tilities Service
a

?r Co .p e n y **i r ec t tnst suen e co nittee 5e f o rne( ?''
i

25 O. (Py Fr. Popsovie): You in'ticated wr. Hulsey

. -

., . . . , - -

. l\ S h M -. . ,
_ _ .

,

.

-.
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1 at treat correct?

(a 2 P. . Yes.
.

3 9 And unat is his position in T'?SI?

4 A. !'e as tne cr. airman of tne board, I think,
., _ , , . _ a.... - . - - . - - - . - - . .: - =~

5 althou,h I'r not sure. Pe may be tne president.

6 9 Okay. And wno did ne communicate tnat

7 directly to?

" 4 To e.e, I euess, a rid otners. 7 don't rene-her.

9 O. knen you sey you don't remember, wnst don't
'

10 you remerber, vmetner or not he communicated that to you
! . _ _.

-
-

1; cirectly or whether or net you weren't sure of wno else
-

17 he concunic te9'a directive to?

,( 13 A. I don't renenber wnether ne communicated

it directly witn re or enrough stneone else.

15 e. Is *.r. ''arouardt knowle1?ca51e of tnis
14 come.ittee?

17 A. I son't know.

, 12 ?. no you know wnether or not vr. Marouerdt

19 directer you to -- did "r. varquaret carect you to be e

2r part of this connittre?

21 7. I don't renember.

22 0. *ut it is possitie that r. Pulseyv

23 communicated tnar directive carectly to your is tnat

2a correct?
I

25 A. Yes, tha t's possible.

i

l
i 2

. . . '
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1 C. Is it - wny would Fr. Hulsey directly.

(:* 2 communicate with you rather tnan wr. Marquardt?
.

'

3 *P. SLICMER: It -you know wnat

4 Mr. Hulsey's intentions were or purposes wege, .-you may -... .. .. - . - . - - - . . . .
-

-

5 answer tne question.

9 TP! VITYESE: I don't know.

7 0. (Py *tr. Dopsovic): Vny would you follov e

P directive froa the chairnan of TUPI rather than -- why
3 woule you tollow a carective f rom a - an otticial ot

10 TUSI?
_. . +.,

-.

11 A. I'm not sure that -- tnat Mr. Hulsey's
.. :.

I"
.

'2 'coriunicalics witn "rie 'Unetner 'it was c'ir eet' or indirect, -

.(. 13 could oe prcperly classified as a 11rective.

14 0. Okay. Tnat's tatr. vnat would you classity

15 at as, then?

16 A. A request.

17 0 And did you follow his request?

19 7.. Yes.

19 9 knat other individuals are this connittee?

20 A. Tnere are a number of pr ,.ae. I don't

21 remer.5er all of then.

22 9 Some of tnem, could you please name names for

23 me?

24 A. Yes. Mr. Hulsey, Mr. Burman, wr. Tanner.

25 O. Mr. Tanner?

I
l { 11 '$

1
_

:
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i A. Pr. Tanner, Mr. Parks.

C- ? Q. Fr. Foy Parks?

3 P. . Yes.

4
c- ; r. - n. And wr. Tanner is Max Tanner; is that correct?

-- . - '

1. . - -_.__,,2_
-

5 A. Yes, that's correct.

4' O. What is Wr. Purman's first nane?
7 A. Ge r son, c- e-r-s-o-n .

8 O. A7d wnat is Mr. Purma9's position in the Tli

9 systen?

10
,, _

_A._. He is.a vice-presidert of Texas Power & Licht -

_

11 Company.
*. ..; + .

.
<-

. ..

12 0.
.. .

To you knov his of ficial title, other than

'(- 13 tnat?

14 A. No.

15 O. And "r. Tanner?

16 A. Pr. Tanner is a vice-president of Dallas Power

17 & Light conpany.

12 0. And 6*r. Parks?

19 A. Mr. Farks is tne manager of systen olanning
20 for Texas titilities services.
21 c. I:ow nany tines have the nen5ers of this

22 connittee r.et?

23 A. I don't remenber.

24 3. A9proxinately.

25 A. Two or tnree. Or four or more.

| -

.
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1 9 Pave tnere been any cone.unications with other
(- 2 entities -- other electrical entities of the ERCOT systen ,

3 other than those who consist of Tu entities?

4 *R. eLIC En: I object to the
. . . .. . . . . .. _ - - . " . . . . - -

5 forn of tne question, and I also instruct the witness not

6 to answer to the extent enat it involves matters relating

7 to settlenent.

? *D. D0rro'/IC: You will heve to

9 please clarify that for ne, Fred. I'm not asking for

IP saubstantive.
.= . .... . :. w. - . . ,r-

11 "'! . FLICvrf's You are as&ing

12 ' wne we art tr.* n? to .e settie vitt.
'

'*

,(' 13 v'. ''O Pr ?'rI r teo t :.sc e s sa r il y.

14 v. t . FLICcEE: Vell, the answer

15 to tne c;uestion reJeter to whether or not we'ere trying

15 to settie this contreverry end nov, or r.sy relate to tnst,

17 and it it rio e s , I think i t 's 5e vor.*f t*.e score of your

IP proper reposition end covered within the hoste's order

19 pronibiting in uiry ir.to eatters relating to settlenent.

20 PC. POPS 3VIC: Are you aware

j 71 tnet Houston Lithrin1 5 rover has--l* I nay loosely ure
!

| 22 the word--proposed a FC interconnection in the PUI1Pt.

. 23 proceeding?

2r *E. FLICw rr.: I would object to
e

25 tne ouestion, and I would say it would be grossly loosely,

l
O } O []
~ . - m,

. .

. - -
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I because Houston Lighting & Power specifically stated tnat
(- 2 tnear indications and discussions with respect to DC -

3 interconnections were specifically not a proposal.

_4 _ _ . _ ._ . MR . DOPSOVIC: WefL, with all -

- -*

5 respect to Mr. Gordon cocen, and ne is a very respected
I 5 member of tne bar -- of tne utility bar, I was at that
| $

| 7 meeting, ane I was quite contosed as to wnether or not it
.

| 8 was a proposal or w59t it was, a.nd his response to tnat

9i partscular question didn't clarity it, Fred.

10
, _ . . 'R. F. LICKER: Fell, the

11 transcript will nelte. I cmink
-_. _ . ..

,,
- ,-

--tie sato spec (tically that
r:

--

.

12 at was not a proposal.

'( 13 vo. DopcovIce I know what he

14 said, and it didn't make any sense to me in tne context

15 of what they were trying to do in that particu.ar -- Are

la ,ou instructin) Ene witness not to answer that question?

17 MP. SLICFER: Tne question is

le object 1onable because it assumes tacts which are both

19 incorrect ann not a part of this record. He can answer
i
I20 wnat nas knowledge is witn respect to any proposal, if

21 there is ar.v of Fouston Linnting & Power in the PURPA
;

22 proceeding it ne has such knowledge. I'm not instructing

23 him not to answer that ouestion. |

24 (f . (Py Mr. Dopsovic): Okay. Are you aware thati

25 representatives of Houston Lighting & Power indicated

I
'

I
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1 tnat a DC interconnection would be something that should
(. 2 be considered an the PURPA proceeding?

.

3 A. I don't know wnat the PURPA proceeding is.
. *

4 9. It's e proceeding before the Federal Energy
--

.

Regulatory Commission which was - wher~eby a' proceeding ~
-

5-
. - . - ~ , . . . .

. .-- . -- ~ . - +~ '' - ~

6 was instituted by Central & Southwest Corporation under

7 the Public Utility Regulatory Policy Act, which is a
8 PURPA refers to, concernin? a potential interconnection

S between ERCOT and the Southwest Power Pool, and which

10 proceedings have been held in the last two or three
~-. _ , . _. . . . _ . . . . .

_ . _ - . . . . . --.s -

11 montns. Are you aware of such a proceeding?

12 A. To. :.

.I- 13 O. bre there any representatives of Houston

14 Lighting & Power on tnis committee?

15 A. On wha t committee?

16 0. The committee tnat you have been describing

17 the last few minutes?

19 A. I believe I said at the outset that I would
19 not enaracterize it as being a committee.

20 0 As a group, is any representative of Houston

21 Ligntang & Power in this group, whien consists of Mr.

22 Hulsey, Mr. Rurman, Mr. Tanner, Mr. Parks and yourself?

23 A. No.

2a 0 To the best of your knowledge, do you know

25 whetrier or not Houston Lighting & Power has any such

:_

|
i

- _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . , -- -- ---
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|

I connittee set up or any suen group?,

2 A. I don't know.

|
3 0. Has a comnitt_ee ecmnunicated at all in any

.

4 manner witn representatives of Houston Lignting & Power 2
, .__ _ . _ ,n.--.--<----~,.

. .
. .

- .y.- -- - - - -
_.

e

-

-" - --

6 f or:a or tne question, Instruct the witness not to answer

7 to tne extent that it may involve discussions relating to
F settlement.

9 TH E 'r'ITNT eS : In accordance

10 witn tne advice of ny attorney, I decline to answer that

il quertion."
-" 12 ~

0. - {my wr . Nfsovic) : L: ave any' representatives

.( 13 cf tnis particular group witnin tne TU system wnien

14 refers -- whien is related to the DC interconnection
15 Let me - Have any communications been made by--

16 yourself to any representatives of Pouston Lignting &

17 Power concernan: a DU Interconnection wnien is the

18 subject natter of tnet comnittee, cirect communications

19 to any representatives of Fouston Lignting & Power?

20 8 'R . SLI D'rH : to the extent

21 tnat any suen cow.unicetions, it tney have existec, do

22 not involve settlenent discussions, you may answer. It

23 any communleations have existe1 and relate to settlement

24 matters, I'll direct you not to anseer -- I instruct you

25 not to ansucr tne question.

'a
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i TNT VIT9FSS: No.
.-

, ? 9 (Py v . Dopsovie): "wo" wnst? Could your
i

'
3 please explaan?

4 A. "to" is tne answer to your question.- - -. . . .

5 O. You will not answer or you do not have any
5 direct contact with representatives of Houston Lightin? E
7 Power related to connittee's work?
8 A. In accordence with tne instructions given ne
9 by Fr. Slacker, the answer to the portion of the question

10 . which I will answer is "no".

11 9.
v. _ ,-,

_ Okay. I want to be very clear of tnet. My
-

. . 3, , .

17 outstion seid eny of t he co--i t t ee 's wo r k , so is that --

'( 13 is your answer still the sere?
,

14 A. "y answer is still "ne".

15 r' . Okty. Did Fr. ''ulsey, "r. Purnan, wr. Tenner

arks nave a'y direct coS9unications, to tne bestl ', or .Mr. r n

17 of your kno-lecle, witn cny representatives of Mouston-

18 L199 ting & Power concerning the subject natter of which |

19 the committee as concerned witn?

20 WP. SLICKER: I object to the

21 question. I instruct tne witness not to answer any
72 question of this nature with respect to eny
23 connunications by any nenber of any connittee relating to

2a matters relating to settler.ent.
t

25 "D. DOPSOVIO: I didn't say the

I
_.

mw 9 D TU V b

[3 us, 3 a
|

,

'

. -
-

|- - - -
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Int

I word "settlecent".

C- 2 *** 'LIC"rR: You ere erobin1. .

3 into an area walen tne 5oerd har specifically told you is
._ 4 beyon.d proper -fiscovery.- inere is e very': sound and good - -

5 reason why metters wi.icn relate to settlener.t ere not to

6 be e prc,per rtiscovery. 7 nr* 1 think that your continued

7 proaing in this arte it both inapg,ror.riate and risplacer.
e " * . . n6 F '"? ! r's "o cle r i f y w$e r e

9 ny probinq is beiny c|irecte?, fref, I ' .T. not probing about

, . _ _ _ . _ _ 1(L substentive notters. - -

.

11 't. rLIC"TS: I'e r'oinq ,to
~

.

. -

;? instroet t't witnasr not t es ens.er any quertion witr.

'

13t r e s t.,e c t to r.ette.rs reletin1 to t r.e Wrt of tnir cennittee

ir 11 saci, natters reiste to ongoin? or conte : plated or

i? rrorosto rcttle ent di ? C Jf 5 $ Cf'I ritn SnV'iody '*'ith the
.

11 t e, a r t-.ar.c o f 1ustice or t,c #FC or wi th Cir'- or "oaston

17 Li;r.t i r; rcoier or eny other entity, with b rM " .

i? ar. v e,epuyC: I want to ask

lo f or a reir t of c1rrificetion, on tbr Sorrd's orner. "!v

2 r: t r,y r,o s r c.'s o r Ivr s t a r.< trAt tnt r.s un cf tne Fertier in

21 any of ent rettle-ant ne,ctistica.- enul' rot he r ev e e l e ''

27 or rii' it ao to seSrtantive inuac, Fr e ;7

23 AlIC"re: "y unde r s tan *'i ng"
.

.

?r of tese boa r''s order is e very ')rse' uanrelle with
e

7 '- respect t e, *.e t t a t s ralytin, to ner atie t ir.ns en f attem;)t s

| .

0
a x<
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;ne

i to resolve this nr.tter. Anf I understood tne board to

(- ? spy that t'.*t order var ver" hrot? kecause tne intent of ,

3 e - en u brelle prohi5itino discoeery into netters

A reletin; to settlerent ves inter'ed te resolve

- - - -
? + . . . ~iM -r

.
m - - - -- - - -r.... .

s -' W et oTer's1 es -P tem IF'i%ao P ft i eD.do3WsPtT-~~" ' -''" - '
~

-

'l f oreeiully throu :5 2itiget ee *roce edin'Js. 2.n ? to tne
.

7 extent that partner een worF their risputes out en'

r centroverries out, t'e Ite er.courenes thPt. erd to der

? anitbin- .'r a c. .n.sk fa.rere or interfere witt- o r i n'r.151 t

le suen discut?.lons is ine ro,ristn, enf I t r. i n i- t 'a e
_ . . . -. . . . - _ _ _ 2. _a - - m , mm ,--- -, =4 - , .. . - , -- -

-

1; boe r d 's o r dr r W r ve ry ''t w ir t ' .* : r t* e r < . W 'I thinn- '

. . -- -

..

npeci f "O-11y in tr.e are r. ~la - t .6 * :!o e st a c a s ' fee r - An im; re i

,( 13 wnier ers eslo w in pro'e into iatterc relttin1 to --

I' or enica wo ul t' w ie:.c c irt.iki t r:o t e r ti e.1 settlerert.

1% ' e t re act coin; t6 in ulre

it i n t :- : It tee r tnet yo u "i ? * t -- c i r cur siers y:m -1:nt h*vt

17 ritt other rrrties ir thir care, ct' 7 vnuld hops - tha t

la un',r el l a IF sup'Jo r a f to Fe very brot?.

I? T*" P.*I t's tred, tret's***
.

?' a k i r.c r dirtir. etic-n aetw=en mo is neintietin7 an' wset

71 they are nesotietia.3 s' o.it . ''n.* t 's un t.r e y l i n a is

22 being draur, tr/ I ir.ter ret tra ' o r.r ' r nrrie r not to ao

?? as far rs you intercret it. *o vnu tnink it's e good

Se t i';e int li:ne.), Fred?
! I

25 C. "' i f' " : Hou*.ucr note r:o-

|

|

m

|
D D [t y /q, {

.dLJ rb~ o
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Inc

1 you have?

(' ? 7 "--e ' '! r In 11oht of tr,is -

3 ta. ent t r. a t we net on, I cor.'t t n in?: we are ocina to be

:. . ~ : 2 ..

able to !.inara yttr. ' r . ''aylo r . .tod a y. *n? . I t n i n P ..I 'r. .. _

4
,. _

, _

! crin- to have te e.rk r. :i to e rie bari ro etime in
4 n ceecr wnen s e neva tne et*.er siitnerses here. and youe

7 Lao.? --

e T- e ,rce ny de 't we iott.

c stPy av' finist. it to .laht?'

In
. . . -

v". *0rea"Tc: t will go es

11 fer as ce vill, tn 8:"" or ' sr, but I tniM it woul' res
.

12 eer sif eraN r . .tt tnet. -r. Fa hr'y me y r eve * --
.

. ..

-(* 13 " - li s*ect f*ve ,et no t h i r.-

le te o toni 7ht. e mi - .t er vais :ve ,o sheed e,- finisn

15 it.

It '- Mc T'r *I r ce mirnight?.

17 Tr" 'I?"r,ci;: rint.

I? r". nrirv: I 'on't went to oc

19 t o n i : r.1, n t .

? r. '. n" te"Ir I jue.t thou1nt

11 7'5 alve veu tbJ 'ere.arrira, f r r ', i r.d is t ry k l a.d o'

22 enutual a.ree ent ecul's N r ee r ,~- coe. ernin; e

23 reschedulin? Et t r.e ecc.r e n i e r.c e o f a r. Taylor, I know he

2r is very tmry, and in liant of our porr.ihly vorkira vitt.
e

25 you toe otner ney concernini your uneve11ao111ty here

I _ ; -&
_
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"

D
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T
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-Q.

.

/

. . . . _ . - - . .

11%

i A. Yes.

7 n. To tne best of your ability and -- r. ave you

3 produced all coeusents wnsen you neve found?

_
.4 7 Yes. . -

5 ?. Have eny vocumente been witnteJe on t*e basis

5 of any privilege?

7 7. . 'ro t te ey knwle:!;e.

O D. Feve eny docu.ents been withhelf on the basis

9 of the -- of a possible settlenent crivilege wnich we

_ 10 _ were diseassin] betere?

,__ 11,
,

A. ' 'o t to y, knowledge.
_ _ _ . _ _ _ . _

-

_ _ , ,,

17 ^ *ner I PJ3t assu e tnet tnere are nn taler,.

'(- 13 studies, dero"ce.tt, rny rin" o! coer wnten was createf

14 or generate? or given to tne cor.r.sttee unten we vert

.

15 discussina before concerninq the DC interconnection.

15 A. Is tnat a cuestion?

17 1. Yes, I'r askino you wnetner or not such

19 documents, papers, et cetera, et cetere, exist and why -

10 tney weren't belnr nroduced ners today. And tnen, of

2a course, the nert ouestion woul . t e why -- " ell, go c head.

.M r. ' ell, first of c11, 1 Mon't krow cf any sue.9

22 d oc um e r.t e , if t' icy exist.

73 " . . Fave you sean any documents #cn you were in

7. your oeetin : with the co c.i.

:s s. ..

.

I* .

.

D * * D ' * D N IV iU
- . n n

-

9 $ uu.sa i
v vm oe, ,s

*m apMd 6
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_ _ _ , _ . ___--_-.=.'._.-.-..-*-m--
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. . . . ..

-

-Q

s
_ _

Ils

1 a. . Cid yos orodues eny documents, did you write

2 any note: conectrins tnose tnin1r w11eh you ney neve -

3 t'iscussef?

4 A. "et tn t
..,

-
. . 7 r e.t e i.r.. e - .. , , , _ , . .._ _ _._ ____ . _ ,.

.

5
. _ _ _ _ . - . - ._..-a -. . -'~

.

..6 b nat . . .'l : you co seite t5cm'

* A. I thre.' it t.ey.

7 n. ' h> v' i:' you tr. row it as e.y?

* ' . . Faceuse I di'~r.'t ret" it.

9 a. by tiicn't you nee' it?

10 ectase.it* r

__ ._ _ . - . . - . . . - . . . . - -
ennteinre no usef ul in_f orr.atier..

~

.

. - - - - - - -

11 p. ri: anyone i n.* t r Jet yoe to threw _it twey?
eD "o.*

.

,( . 13 1}J vou he ce.ti:uing to tnrov such doeu ents*
.

i# away in te.c futurt c' te r year co.mittee reetir0r.?

15 FLTr""*: I ohjeet to the"*
.

18 for. of the . oe = t ina. "o125 for speculatio ..

17 9 (F y Cr . topsovir) : 't1J, T ' 13 e t - him thet

10 :uestion a;ein. *e you inten:' to rie= troy ruar e:ocu ents

19 etter your co 'ittet r:tetin e ir. tLe future?

?c r. I a.or't .i. :. 4 it # hr? :t to 5:ee r. enyt t.in, tr.a t

71 fors.'t ec-t'i'. vt t ' ei infer,atics.

22 D. So tre you seyinq that the riscussions

1

21 concerning the "" intercon,eetion varc a9 useful? |
|

I?e 7 I ria t r.ot sey that.
1 |

'

2r 9 ekey. T want to rert:- tn* cuestior., then:

9M o -

f,)f; T' !
D D

'

a hM]bJh0%oe

.

m.ee
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I You are not wit noldiny any coeur. ente on t5c basic of any
C. ? privileqes is thPt correct?

.

3 8 Yet to y Encmle.41e, I ' t. not, no.

4 _-. . _.._. . . - _ . - - ?'J . . r e p c e 110 3 -- My, t.o ald . yo u -
.

,
give us tr.e documents'8-

c l'**ae r cemo n , t h e r e ser t c

7 (discussion oft tne reeort.
* * (*y r. 9crscevici: Ye ti mentione:' he f ore that.

* you were retivt to sene extent in syste- rienninn. Ami

16 -you aise in f i c.r t e<' tr a t /ou et-tta=2 sug?ested eiternate

11 stu-nes. Poeld you hr more specific in ter r of ery of
.

I? t e. - ?!?<ratte st u i n t-st vw *; Mwe reg?t a te' ?
'

'

9 .
13 '. 'r.(,
le . ' '- * : ies yoitt rnir ir the ravi n o' t**

15 r e .= ul t s c. ! tae etu'jae.?

;- 9 vou 'r* <r e> P i i n c; f n;=tv <2? ning studies?

;7 6 Ye , sir.

~

1" 2 'eil, syste- pl e'. si na f er ': ext s ricetrie

le Tervice Con eny in one of t!c ne ers cat y res ons thility,

2* E n-' ir. co;;j un t i or *.'a tt. tne 1 =ctent e of trit

71 res- Ons!* ility I reviar ta syse t . rler.riv studiec.

19 a. a:< r y. S c'e t a v. t e r t do you ravlet.- the syster.

?? pler.niro stur-ies?

$/ 4 "o the extent nnecsmar; te prorcrly darr ar e

S t. ry responsi5111t .

D"*D
O|D "|. V./3 !

I .

u ua & , ws
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IM

i into enether or not '' ell, I tnir.k 7 have a ri ht to--

7

C. 2 know v*ctarr or r.c t er,' such ''oen erts s'ill be erofecet .

3 pursuant to t his subneer.r.

_.._.4_ _ _ . . _ . _ _ _ . . -- vit._ FLI t'~ r r :-_y.. t cd < yo u T - -- - -

5 would consider your re,eest.

', ' r ar">e ?v f r a -ben vill yee 5e

- 7 e51e to notif f t?
r < . et3-"e;: y , son t k r.3. .s

C
"". * 0r e n''I r a Do you have an

it idte' - - -

11 - '' e tJ * :e* : -3.
..

_. . . .

17 ( * y '- r . *) r> vie): -'u ". I'd 1 1 !- = it r.ott"
*

.

.

( l' .cr tv recor : tn=t to 'n* extev t' r t = r s- dece eats vill
*

at *c .r F ae:', t ic de*a r t* er.t vill resarve i t s r i s t.t = te.
.

; <. re, 'or "r . ~=''ic t ' r *r c z.: t i e r tc '"r ec at i n es et hlrs

18 corver i e r.c. vi t' tc leart /isrettso: to his '. urine ==

17 ef*sirr, an- re =t it is note' t rt the "aSerte.aet of

* Jurtace fre:s t'st tre i r.t e r a r a t a t i ct e. i e r. t a am

1* t r tn ?r t Mr :freeM er. It i r. t'.= corre*.t directrier. It

?a tr - c urr act on:, r- ve > >al- e7."rcetets **y coorarttice.

*; r. - *-, -rt o' oensr1 fe t ti = rar ar*.

?? "ettin.; km t, your

?' inta rr e t i nn vi t t. "r . ete r t5 cencer r.in-- Syrtaa n1=rnir.3,

'' you ra-i- tbs * you eivise ni- o' tm results o' certrin
f

?? ste'ter. at er t"cn the rtu.'iet *rfet have reirtef to

i

1

l
D * * lD ~ * ii)T } Q
o o M !Uda[

i
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IM

i tne riistrict court liti-ation,<*e you bnow of rny other
(. 7 st u_* i e r :.* 1 c6 r el e t a, tc l a t : r ear.,ee : l e e e' tre touthvcst .

3 Foser tool en. T P.7ST, at:d titn resnect t- eny interection --

0 ,ere you evare. Of *Py
j - _r x . , , . . -

_
, ,,_, _- F t trd i e n -en.i c5 .. : b.* 01 h * ' * e t h t'o,rie_~ b y

.
, , _ _ _ _ , . . _ _ _ . . , m

. ,s.___._ , _ ,

5
|

reotle un'ar your co mer.d?

'
a

j "' I c''' r. : To the e v t a r.t' "*
.

i
"2 t r.a t tnet e n twa r c a ll .* * e r t r.y e t t e r vn i er, r el e t er to

.

! settlement t'1FCutfl3*.4 I i ns t r a'e! VC .' "St E3 rn? Or I .e$

a
cuestion.

-- .1r wn = =:r: c ' : .a a' - *:~*'T"' ' 3 - A r * v3 u ' - -'~ ~ ~ ~ "-

11 in tractir.- et nc t te a n s .*e r t:w ?cet tnat studiar *rve
;? .v := - e n a '' I 'i . not i r > i .m - 'r r *rn'n-tio:. S tva?*

. (- 11 r. c u'' n . t e , l' you tro e A e i- 1-r "'ivil'. 9. I' ostin-

1C .mrtm r o: * :,t tee rtutie.s * rvi ' ten fert.- .

15 .'. * ! I ri* r t : ty instruction ir

1" p r t. t t , caeFr. * o tr.e cu r e r t t*rt ir ar r .er in: t ie t
l'r coettion he is recuottef to or rou!' i n 'i c a t e- metterr
;c vhien teil within tr e u- brelle cf t e arotectier from
le isec,very telatie sn s e t t 3 t ''. r.t #ircueri-nr, I instruct
'- .: 1 - . .- t t o 4;r, s. e r .

,; .:- u t T ' '''' : 5n ae ore v::e

20 with t.e instructions of *r. Flicter, my ensver to your

23 c.uertion ir "no'.

2r '. (:y "r. Or,.sovic): Otay. 'rve Pr.y studiest

75 beer, pror Jeert heve- a:iy c t ." 1. r i,rrer. creduced by r7y of--
.

0 * q D "f D {!'h]u
F
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tr

a tiA rec, ale under your autnerity wnich relate to a - an

(.. 2 intereo nection, ir or na -- er Jet's 1e 5ack, let's just .

3 sey 1.* at tnis ti".e. wilen co not relate to the suMeet
( . ria t t e r_qt. c_.74 eurJ r n.t t.e..L*;1c. en..t _c"; o t i_a_t.i. ons . wal ci.yctL_.- n -

. -

,,

! ere a.>er e of ?

' P. 1=>, . >c3 <' vou rer tne t ruestfor, rieesa'

7 - , - -" + * ' '; ' : : ( t e r.** i n ? )

; * '9 eve any stu ias Ne* r. re uccf -- h?ve eny =tu 'tes beer
i

9 pror.uee ! h> eny of t r.e people un er your autnority vr.ichd-

I
i

l 1" reiete to a -- e- ir.terconne c t i.nn.,
i -.

* " g r "'; -- o r l e t 's-

_
11 ?o bees, act.'s jest sty,*" at t n i e. t i-re , unien :o r.ot

, _d _ . . - . , -j, . .
_

rtirte tc t r e t o-4 * c t rmtter o* any curru.t settle.ent

- - - -

;7

'( 13 ne?ottettor.s vnic- yoo ere crere o'>

it "r . el I C-* rr : I eMeet to tne
15 cuestion, s n- to t9e extent t r.e t tre nuestion ine.utries

16 Into coeu e:str u nen relate to e :rt r t advice elven to

17 counsel, with respect to the C&S controversy, and how

IF tne proposed interconnections of rs.c' impet u>on and

19 reaete to the ?*' erste :, t5nse documents alFo, if done

?a pursuent to an- cirectly et tne request of counsel, are

-81 e.lso 5cycar tne sco << ot procer r!1scover/ in tr.as esre.

22 I etiott note for tne recorf tnet we nrve nrovaried all

23 kinJs of doeurents in response to interro atories in this

2d care eier relate to natters toucring on tr.at subject,
i

25 and I don't know thet it's e :ssr question to esk tnis

'

- 4*t : *, .
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IM

i witness to say wnetner or not docu,ents that m1 nt nave3

b- 2 been generate-: Sy reorle un'er his supervirion were
,

3 produced. We t' ave produce:: several nundred thousand

, , _ _ 4- piece s ot pace t .f or <*i.sco_very-in tni s. casa. _, Put -it he _ ,-. - .-

5 can answer tne question witnan those gulaelines, I tnink

5 you may rio so.

7 *EC S*TTVrSS: F1 thin those

B guidelines, ny entwer 1r *no".

? MR. MPeDVIC: Point of

10 clar112 cation, Mr. Slacker. Are you claining the

11 attorney / client privilege es.to tnose studies wnich were.
.-

17 cone for tne ristract court lati?etion?

'(* 13 w r, , ptycyn ori product

ir privilege and attorney /c11ent priv11eae.

15 we, . MPS0"IC: I'*r. asking about

15 are you claining tne sar.e privileqe wnten the board nas

17 ruled upon concernin? the district court littoation,

le tnose studies, at any suen exist, are yo a clair ing the

19 same privilege, even trouah at th15 ti9e that litigation

20 is over?

21 v. . S t I C3* F.D : Fell, if the

22 board would rule that that litigation is over, and the

23 matters relating to that are beyon' the scope of this

2r proceeding, whien they heve soecifically ruled against in

25 cienvi no our request to <!!stiss certain parties from this

D**D ^ Ka sw\I g
~

ff#liJ

u,
.
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.
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litigation, then I might have a different answer. But*

0- 2 the answer to vou is 'yes", we are claining e work -

3 product and attorney / client privilege with respect to

,_
4- : advice and studies done~for and at t'ne re6best of " counsel .

-

5 by non-testifyint expert witnesses within the board's

5 pare.eters and witnin the board's rulings. To tne extent

7 those metters relate to intercon.cetions proposed fron
r tine to tiac by tne es9" systr., tnose catters fel)

9 within the orotection of that order. And tnet oreer

,2_, lof meant t he br % r wi tt' re's p'e c t 'tb' tt'e' 'f o'us't oh 'Lio nti ng l'
' ~

11 Power matter tnct srs liti,ated, and tr.e oreer -- I.
~

,

12 ce .' t re eet tra 'e t e of it, it F.sc bee n wi thin toec

; ( ,- 13 last nontr.

It v ". . w rn"Ici Point of

15 clarification, also, Fre', concernin? that, your position:
l '. Arc you stetin7 tr.at your rrjvile:c applies to all

17 doeunents or those t'oeuments unten have been requested by

la you snecificc11v?

19 vi. CLIrvr7: "o, t e.o s e

?r doc.J9ents -

21 "*: . *;aet"!et Tro. the e* arts.

22 :r. SLIC!:P et: ''r' talkin- about

23 studier made kv nor-testifyiry eveert witnesses rede at

s.
?e tne request of counrei,

yr ".. Paaer/11C: f5k e y.

OA O

b k]I Y|.h,
r

'

r
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I .S. L . T LI C5' ? 9: In connection

C. 2 with --
.

3 n. (Fy f*t. Dopsovic): I unr'erstand. Nou, let me
,

4 ask this questien, Fr. Taylor. To the best of your
*

.. _ mw _w =cr. ::.~ s.c: .s._.2,-.... .-
* ~

~5' "T6Gle $ fe~ "b a v 7 t@r s' Siir7e Triy "8[ude}.~t'Nr o k U c9 .
--

'

^

* concerning an ir.terconnection, be it PC, "c, at any point

7 in tine which was not requeste? uvn tne a.dvice of

P counsel, to the 5ert of your knowle9e, studies chiet.

9 were done by people under your eutrority?

10 wr, etycurra Fy " produced *, do
+ 6 .au t+-a -j ar .t L,.. .L a=2_.- ' '.. s p r .i m e s -_ . _ _ ,

11 you nean oroduce- tosay tnat were contatre: in nis files

17 anc orecuee. in reseoire to tne suopoene end tre

(. ;? appeerance nere, or eo you nean Stoduce: generally in*

14 connection vitn tnis 11ticatior?

15 vR. rnne*VIC: v. I don'to

- 11 c.ean pro?ucer an connection witn, tnis 11tigation. Tnat's

17 exactly what I nen't vant to find out. You have already

19 riade your position clear. I ' e. saying have eny studies

10 eeen r'ece whien vere not done et ene sevice or

20 anstruction or counsel wnten are not produced nere today

21 ens wnien could Se witnheld o- the haris of a counsel's

22 priv11ene wnsen nas oeen eiseussee in tne lest few

|
73 minutes?

|

2( A. I dos't knov.
I

25 vs. F ROVIC: Tnank y. u . Can

|

I

I
eg-o, e

m A %uuuIn,
.
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.- _ . _ _ . - _ . _ _ . - - . . . . . . . . . . . . _

. . _ _
_ __ . _ _ . - .. _ - . _ . - . . .1

''
$7e

,

1 A. I don't know.
,,

kb 2 Q. Mho usually schedules such meetings? t .'ho

3 usually calls -

4 A. If I'm going to be in a necting, I would.

5 Mhat other people do, I don't know.

~~

W~" When'fCrin 966r=Tas tWiscussionsf-v.i th&- n*== =e2 =>5

7 officials from Houston Lighting and Power company did any

8 of those officials or any' of the Tt! of ficials indicate

_ _ .
. _ _9 ._ that,there vould be any future meetings concerning this

- - - - - - ;;.1%p w .& . - : :. + ~ :~s;--h.c. r -+n n ;.w. ..w y .:-a ._ _ .. :. __ _ . ._. L .-

10 same subject matter?
--~ . - ~ ~ ~. : - - . ~ . . . . . . . . . . . . : . .-. , . . .

fn,C ~r 56n t -- r d6fi' Ekn6w, NI .ca n '.t r- I really.Tr.- LTi-m." . . a-11 ._.;

12 don't know the -- cuite whet the question means and I

13 don't -- I haven't set any future neetings nyself, so --{)
14 0 Okay. In the discussions uith officials of

15 the Houston Lighting and Power company concerning this

15 particular subject matter, has there ever been any

17 discussions concerning the DC interconnection alternative

19 which uas suggested by Houston Lighting and Power Company-

19 at the Pl!P.PA (phonetic) proceeding before the Federal

20 Energy Commission?

; 21 MR. S LI C"J'1: t'ith respect to

22 that question, again, I instruct you not to answer the

23 question to the extent that it calls for a disclosure of

24 the nature or subject of natters relating to settlenent

O
25 of this controversy.
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48.

.

f.
t

1 MR. DOPSOVIC: This is where I

O- 2 think we' re -- you're somewhat contradicting yourself and

3 maybe you're not, but --

4 MR. SLICVER: If I an --

5 To the extent that there night be any matters which

6 relate to settlenent discussions or potential settleqent

~2 L.=. ci5ESMW5 iia.r-%%smWm < , m .;.;;w ; ,-a;5 [u = . .. ... . ~ = .- =..-~
. .=

mhitteri9f~tTiis cont'roydf'sy',"T i'n'st u 8uY bt~to answer" '

7

8 the question. Now the way the question is worded, have
.. ,

9 discussions of a DC tie come up in connection with the

stilitupilF r-id3i - N E'93L @ $Y^. J M 3 Eh5 N 9 N N Y . k i-f@ $5 YI. W Sil= $8 N ==5i -

_
11 extent.that you can answer that question I think you

. m. 7:;; . - - a p .p ,...- = i .z.
. =.. ~.: : -- . . - . . . . . . . - -

=- T - . .. .

.-e s. ,. . __ .x., nn.m-=, n ,..- r ; r w:+ .r;;,; y v y..:. , . - m --

it 'd o ~e A n t v7 a=t e 'ny ~ - --~----
-

~~2 ~ ~

~ ~12~ ~should- answer it so-long 'st l

( 13 instruction with respect to settlement of this

14 controversy?
.

15 A. In ansuer to his question, no.

16 0 All r i g h't . You mean there hasn't been any
~

17 discussions? -

18 MR. SLICKCR: I object to --
.

19 A. I answered it.

20 0 I didn't understand the answer, because Mr.

21 Slicker wanted the colloque in there and I really lost --

22 THE t.'ITNESS: Read it.

23 Mn. SLICxtn: If you would stay

24 away fron natters relating to settlement or potential
,

25 settlenent of this controversy and outside of the nature
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,

1 of the matters which the Board has told you are not

2 proper subject for this discovery proceeding, ue would

-- 3 !. get along a lot faster.
.. . . _ . _ _ _ _

4i VR. DOPSOVIC: I'n sure.
i

5 O. Your discussion --
. .

6 MR. SLICKER: 'da i t just a

;- - , w ~ yn_Q ,f. . g_y -g .g;3:3g: .pg.gpyggyp=.g. ..

8 favors parties trying to ger together and workout

9 controversies without having to litigate it and that's a

rea s.on 1 -. tha t .. . ._nd, I. th i.nk we. o..uc h t.g --for A not to10
.- - . - ve r.y.. st_ ro ng w _ _ -- ._x . _. __ --_ . x

11 be whimsical about that.
- - - . . . -- . . ,. That'.s very important in ny

-. , - , , -.;--.,
- ; .-mn c ac_. - --

--. :a.:. . . . _ _ .- - - . s .. - - ve _ . . . .
~

f. I ls~~-E li? "jtidgBe'6{'and %tM.h k ~i? s71.Wpoyt7nCi.nFthd),T_shid 'sT'-~?.D ,re$ 5..

g 13 judgment and in the P,oard's ruling and to the extent that

14 ue ce get together with CS'i and solved this controversy

15 I think we ought to be permitted to do so, outside of

16 discovery or any other . parties, you or tihe Nnc or anyone

17 else in discussions uith of ficials of Houston Lighting

18 and Power Company concerning their potential purchase of

19 the Forrest Grove unit.

20 9 Do you know what kind of fuel they were

21 considering using if they had -- if they do purchase that

22 unit?

23 A. Yes. They were considering several varieties

24 of western coal.

O
25 O. And were they considering using lignite?

,

.

O

!


